Young Adult Peer Issues

By

Frank Danger

(31,246 Words)

Please Click Here to View Our Table of Contents

Please Click Here to View Our Introduction

Table of Contents

Table of Contents

Introduction	7
Acceptance into Peer Groups	8
The Benefits of Peer Groups	8
How do Peer Groups Accept Students?	8
Peer Groups Contribute to Maturation	9
Our Relationship with God	9
Helping Us with Dating	
Show Kindness and Consideration	
Acceptance as a Major Accomplishment	11
Dating and Parenthood	11
Functioning as Part of Humanity	12
How to Function in Relationships	12
Students and Peer Pressure	13
Motivations for Peer Group Members	13
Facing Peer Group Rejection	14
Desperation to Become Accepted	14
The Pain of Rejection	15
The Discipline of God	15
The Discipline of Law Enforcement	16
God's Guidance	16
A Peer Group's Positive Effect	
A Peer Group's Negative Effect	
When Is Intervention Required?	
Peer Groups Answer to God	
God's No-Tolerance Pledge	
God and Mentally III Peer Groups	
What Is Positive Peer Pressure?	20
We Help Ourselves and Help Others	20
Peer Pressure and God	20
Understanding Right Versus Wrong	24

Positive Peer Pressure and Parenthood	21
Peer Groups That Seek to Help Others	22
Positive Peer Pressure and Rewards	22
Improving Our Relationship with God	23
Bringing Peers Closer to God	23
A Stronger Line of Communication	24
Helping Ourselves and Others	24
What Is Negative Peer Pressure?	25
To Hurt Ourselves and To Hurt Others	25
A Peer's Detachment from God	25
Considering Negative Peer Pressure	26
Encouragement to Hurt Others	26
Disgracing Our Criminal Justice System	27
Underaged Sexual Activities	27
Young Adult Discipline	
Problems with God	
Encouraging Substance Abuse	29
Underachieving in School	29
Promoting Agnosticism	
The Need to Hurt God	
The Time to Reject a Peer Group	
Substance Abuse Issues	
Smoking and Alcohol	
The Use of Firearms	
Peer Groups That Ignore God	
Peers Who Believe They Escape Justice	
Peer Group Drug Parties	
Off-The-Books Peers Groups	
God and Rejecting a Peer Group	
A Threat to Oneself and to Others	35
Students Must Reject Bad Peer Groups	35
Positive Versus Negative Peer Pressure	
Positive Peer Pressure 1	

	Benefits of Good Peer Pressure	36
	Positive Peer Pressure 2	36
	Rejecting Drugs, Alcohol, and Tobacco	36
	Positive Peer Pressure 3	37
	Positive Sexual Attitudes	37
	Positive Peer Pressure 4	37
	We Want a Strong Relationship with God	37
	Positive Peer Pressure 5	38
	Discouraging Efforts to Harm Others	38
	Positive Peer Pressure 6	38
	Preparing Students for Parenthood	38
	Negative Peer Pressure 1	39
	Instigates Arguments and Conflict	39
	Negative Peer Pressure 2	39
	Thinking That Is Offensive to God	39
	Negative Peer Pressure 3	40
	Abortion Options	40
	Negative Peer Pressure 4	40
	Illegal Drugs, Alcohol, and Smoking	40
	Negative Peer Pressure 5	41
	Promoting a Detachment from God	41
	Negative Peer Pressure 6	41
	Indifference to God's Suffering	41
	Negative Peer Pressure 7	42
	Promoting Unplanned Sexual Activity	42
	Negative Peer Pressure 8	42
	Ending Intimate Relationships	42
Ρ	eer Pressure to Become Sexually Active	43
	An Unplanned Pregnancy	43
	Becoming Infected with an STD	43
	Exploiting a Minor for Sexual Activity	44
	Sex Without the Intent to Conceive	44
	Sex and Our Relationship with God	45

Unacceptable Peer Pressure for Sex	45
The Consequences of Sexual Activity	46
Is Sex Right for a Young Adult?	46
Pursuing Behavioral Health Help	47
Students Reject a Bad Peer Group	47
Peer Groups and Psychiatric Treatment	47
Peer Groups and Emotional Injuries	48
Justification of a Rejection of a Peer Group	48
The Availability of Premarital Counseling	49
Decisions About Sexual Intimacy	49
Premarital Relationship Counseling	50
Online Family Planning Training	50
Intelligent Responses to Peer Pressure	51
Positive versus Negative Peer Pressure	51
God's Response to Peer Pressure	51
A Constructive Response to God	52
Peer Pressure Can Benefit the Community	52
Negative Peer Pressure Must End	53
God Can Help Us with Peer Pressure	53
Concepts in Young Adult Sexual Activity	54
An Exercise in Mutual Exploitation	54
A Young Adult Pregnancy	54
Exercising Abstinence While in School	55
Sexually Violating Minors	55
Responsible Preparation for Parenthood	56
Family Planning Training	56
Conclusion	57
The Pain of an Unplanned Pregnancy	57
Peer-Supported Sexual Activity	57
Permission from God	58
The Purpose of Sexual Activity	58
The Results of Reckless Sexual Behaviors	59
Young Adult Dating	60

Childbirth Versus Abortion	60
What Is a Marriage?	61
The Gift of Human Life	61

Introduction

God has designed and programmed us to be social and intelligent human beings from the time that we are born to the time that we die. God expects us to have different types of social relationships throughout the different stages of our life, infancy, the toddler years, childhood, young adulthood, and adulthood.

All students want to be accepted by a peer group in their school. They want to be social with their fellow students. They want to interact with their peers. They want to have conversations. They want to exchange thoughts and ideas with their friends.

However, this is the day and age of life-threatening peer conflict. Students feel the pressure to work with peer groups that require them to do very bad things to themselves and to others. Some peer groups in high schools and in colleges put pressure on their fellow students to use illegal drugs and alcohol.

Other peer groups encourage students to become sexually active while they are undergraduates in either high schools or in colleges. Being sexually active as young students can have very serious consequences. An under aged pregnancy would be catastrophic for a young adult undergraduate couple. An infection of a sexually transmitted disease can destroy a student's life.

A man that commits rape in a dorm or on a college campus can ruin his own life for the rest of his life. There are men in high schools and colleges that put peer pressure upon young adult girls to engage in sexual activity without the intent to conceive a new human life.

Who trains our undergraduate students in high schools and in colleges to use birth control? Who puts pressure on our students to use birth control? Who gives students the impression that they can benefit from sexual activity without the intent to work with God to create a human life at an age where they cannot have no diploma, no degree, no marriage, and no job?

Peer pressure that encourages our young adults and adults to abuse alcohol, tobacco, and illegal drugs can be tragic. A lonely student that may be desperate to find a social life in a peer group might do anything to be accepted by a peer group. A student might resort to hurting himself or herself to gain acceptance from a peer group.

There are some peer groups that would encourage bullying and harassment of students that do not meet their standard in high schools and colleges. The most intense pain that a student faces is when a peer group rejects him or her. The students that reject an applicant to be accepted into a peer group can taunt, humiliate, and attack the rejected student.

Peer conflict exists when a peer group does not want anything to do with God. A peer group can pretend that God does not exist for them at all in their lives. The members of a peer group that believe that God does not exist for them and that they can ignore God in their daily lives walk along a path of self-destruction. Our schools must be able to mediate peer conflict issues between our different students in different peer groups. We must help students to understand the reality good peer pressure versus bad peer pressure.

Acceptance into Peer Groups

The Benefits of Peer Groups

Peer groups exist in all schools, in all communities, and in all workplaces. Our young adult students seek to succeed in the academic efforts. They also seek to succeed in learning how to socialize with their peers.

A student's relationship with God stimulates his or her ability to engage in social functioning. God wants to teach His children to be able to engage in productive socialization from the time that they are toddlers. God trains our toddlers and children to be sociable and loving toward other members of Humanity that deal with them.

We do not teach our students enough about whether it is worth their while to try to be accepted by certain types of peer groups. Some peer groups are associated with gang activities. Gang activities include armed robberies, drug dealing, money laundering and working off the books.

It is not beneficial for parents to allow their children and young adults to consider joining peer groups that are associated with gang activities.

However, there are other peer groups that are very productive for our children and young adults. The boy's scouts and girl's scouts are very good social outlets for our kids. Participation in sports programs also helps students to feel accepted into various peer groups.

Parents and counselors must help our students to decide which peer groups are right for certain students and wrong for other students. The goal is to help our students to gain acceptance into a peer group that is right for them and that does not expect them to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

How do Peer Groups Accept Students?

Peer groups ae groups of friends when you come to think about. All peer groups have a purpose to exist. All our kids need a social life. All our kids and young adults need to prepare to socialize at work and in their marriages and intimate relationships at work by understanding socialization in their high schools and colleges.

Fraternities and Sororities have very strange requirements that undergraduates must meet to gain acceptance into a fraternity or a sorority.

College students tolerate the humiliation of what these peer groups require them to do because of their desperation to be accepted by at least one peer group in college.

Peer groups want to accept a student that can be a leader that will contribute to the overall achievement of the group. The sad part about it peer group's goals is that they God must help them to accomplish what they need to accomplish. God must approve the achievement of their goals. God must guide them toward the achievement of their goals. God must make sure that a peer group's goals do hurt anyone.

God does not like the malicious rejection of a student that tries to enter a constructive peer group. However, God does not want students to feel bad when they are rejected by a bad peer group.

Peer Groups Contribute to Maturation

How does a toddler or a young adult achieve higher levels of maturity as they get older? How do the learn to be more mature?

A day care center is part of a way that a toddler can participate in a social environment that can prepare him or her to achieve higher levels of functioning. Toddlers can find the existence of God by interacting with toddlers of their age group. They can understand what the love of God is about through their love of parents, family, and their fellow toddlers and daycare workers daily.

God wants to promote consistent and productive peer group interactions for all His toddlers and His children. God wants His toddlers and children to learn how to love human beings and Humanity from the youngest possible age. God wants a baby, toddler, and child to feel the His presence in their lives by the way that they communicate with their peers and with the adults and siblings that love them.

God is a big part of the peer group experience. God wants toddler peer groups, child peer groups, and young adult peer groups to work with Him. God wants to teach them about how much He loves them. God wants them to know how much Humanity loves them. God wants them to understand that Humanity needs the love that they show for each other and for all the people that help them to mature so that they can be a constructive part of Humanity.

The process of maturation helps us to understand our role within God's Human family. God and our peer groups work together to help us to mature into sociable young adults and adults that can do wonderful things for our brothers and sisters all over the world.

Our peer group is called humanity. God wants to welcome all of us to the way that this peer group helps us to grow up.

Our Relationship with God

Participation in constructive peer groups helps our kids and young adults to develop their individual relationships with God. It is so important that our kids and young adult to be able to find the existence of God in their social interactions with toddlers and children of their age groups. Our toddlers and children first begin to discover God when his or her parents and all others show love for the infant boy or the infant girl.

We cannot be successful in having a constructive relationship with God unless we can have constructive relationships with our peers. We cannot show love for God unless we can show love for our peers. One of the ways that we try to find God as a toddler and as a child is through peer group interactions between ourselves and other peers.

We love God when we love our peers. We cannot love God if we do not love our family members and our peers at the same time. Part of the way that we love God comes from the way that we love our peers. It is important to understand that all of us are part of God. We can reach God through prayer. We also must reach God by loving our brothers and sisters from all over the world.

Constructive peer relationships help us to form a constructive individual relationship between ourselves and God. Constructive peer relationships prepare us to begin the process of working with God to start a family in a relationship with a member of the opposite gender.

Helping Us with Dating

The social environment of peer groups can help us when we are young adults that desire to begin to date. There are two types of dating. There is heterosexual dating and homosexual dating.

Our peer group interactions can help us to determine what is called our sexual orientation. Our sexual orientation is basically defined as a decision that we make about our sexuality and our relationship with God.

We are heterosexual if we want to work with God to marry a partner of the opposite gender and to achieve parenthood. We decide to work with God and with a spouse to create a new human life. We promise God that we will work to create that human life with our spouse for the rest of our lives.

We are homosexual when we reject our potential to work with God and a member of the opposite gender to achieve parenthood. Homosexuals do not anything to do with pregnancies, childbirths, and working with God to develop human life.

God can work with a heterosexual man or woman when it comes to helping us to date. God has a deep interest in helping us to find a compatible heterosexual partner that can help Him to bring new human lives into the world. God wants to stimulate the love that a boyfriend and a girlfriend will have for each other so that the girlfriend will finally give birth once or more times.

Homosexual dating does not produce the goal of the creation and the birth of a new human life. God does not work with homosexuals when they think that their intimacy accomplishes anything. Homosexual are warned about avoiding the behaviors that lead to sexually transmitted diseases. They are warned about how God feels about homosexual promiscuity and the way that homosexuals try to imitate heterosexual sexual activity. God can only tolerate this situation to a certain point.

Show Kindness and Consideration

God wants peer groups that their members how to be kind and considerate to accept our kids and young adults as members. God wants to show love and kindness to all of us. God wants peer groups to help Him to teach His toddlers and young adults how to show kindness and consideration for others in good times and in bad times.

Peer groups are supposed to show our toddlers, children, and young adults how to love human beings, Humanity, and God. Peer groups are supposed to help our toddlers, children, and young adults to find the God that loves them in their lives. Peer groups respond to the constructive discipline that God tries to help them to understand.

Peer groups must understand that all their members answer to Our One True God. God must approve everything that peer groups try to accomplish. God wants peer groups to be an example to Humanity by showing kindness and consideration for a grieving Supreme Being that is facing many tensof-thousands of mentally ill members of Humanity that are seeking to hurt themselves and to hurt others.

Our young adult peer groups must show sympathy for the way that God suffers through endless problems that include wrongful deaths, human pain and suffering, and a movement within our human community that leads some of us to believe that hurting ourselves and hurting others solves problems.

Acceptance as a Major Accomplishment

It is so important for our toddlers, children, and young adults to find ways to engage in constructive socialization with each other. It is a huge accomplishment when a child or a young adult becomes part of a network of friends. What happens when a toddler, child, or young adult find himself or herself in a circle of friends?

Peer groups have several purposes. Peer group members want their socialization to bring them closer to understanding God. Peer group members want to learn how to be experts at being sociable with members both within the peer group and outside of the peer group.

Children and young adults need to try to find the God that exists in their lives by socializing with peers that exist in peer groups. God stimulates the accomplishments of peers that work together in peer groups. God prepares our children and young adults to work as part of a team in the profession that they will find later in their lives after their schooling is complete.

It is very important to teach social skills to our toddlers, kids, and young adults. It is crucial to the healthy development of our kids to make sure that they are exposed to a daily social environment that is outside of the household of the boys or the girls.

Social development is about learning how to perform in a job. Social development is about being able to form and to maintain a family. Social development is about working with God to bring new human lives into the world and to continue to develop human life for the rest of our lives.

Dating and Parenthood

Members of a good peer group would not pressure a young adult girl in a dorm that is twentyyears old to become sexually active. Members of a bad peer group would encourage an undergraduate girl to allow an undergraduate boy to rape her.

Constructive peer groups prepare our students for constructive and intelligent dating. Intelligent dating does not cause an unplanned pregnancy. Intelligent dating does not involve a transmission of a sexually transmitted diseases. Intelligent dating does not involve rape or the reckless abuse of a woman's sexuality.

Young adult peer groups in college sometimes do not know anything about sexual intercourse, a pregnancy, and childbirth. College campuses are supposed to be dating services for our young adult undergraduate students. Peer groups on a college campus might not know what they are doing if they encourage a member or their members to engage in graphic sexual activity without understanding the consequences of doing so.

Peers must think about the emotional damage that comes out of a relationship between an undergraduate man and an undergraduate woman when they experiment with sexual activity and find that their relationship has ended. Was the sexual activity worth the effort at that time?

No one knows the true emotional pain and suffering that an undergraduate young adult woman goes through when she feels that she needs to use birth control before graduation. Young boys have no right to sexually exploit undergraduate girls in dorms or in places off campus. An undergraduate man and an undergraduate woman should not be engaged in sexual activity if they do not want a pregnancy.

Functioning as Part of Humanity

Peer groups help us to understand how to function as part of Humanity from the time that we are toddlers. We must recognize that we are one of the many children of Our One True God. God has created us to function as part of His Human Family. God must provide Humanity with ways to teach a toddler exactly how to function as part of Humanity. God should help a toddler, a child, and a young adult what it means to be part of Humanity.

Peer groups in our schools helps us to understand that God created us because He wanted us to be part of His Human Family. God works with peer groups whether they understand it or not. God stimulates the social development of the members of peer groups that form in schools in the background without being noticed.

Young adults should understand that part of functioning as part of Humanity is to work with a spouse of the opposite gender to create and to develop new human lives. The greatest function that we can undertake as human beings is to work with God and our spouse to bring a human life into the world and to develop that human life for the rest of our lives.

Part of functioning as part of humanity is helping peer groups to understand that their members must communicate with God daily. Peer groups have an obligation to pray to God. Peer group members have an obligation to work with God to help Humanity to solve its problems. Peer group members must understand that they must encourage their members and others that are outside of their peer group to work to find God through prayer and through a personal relationship with God that we all achieve when we want to function as a constructive part of Humanity.

How to Function in Relationships

We understand how to function in relationships in many ways when we have a long-term involvement in peer groups.

Learning how to forgive others that have hurt us is a big part of learning how to function with God as part of relationships. God expects us to be as forgiving toward others as He is toward us. We must understand that none of us is perfect. We cannot have harmful thoughts about hurting others after they have hurt us. We must go to God to get help from Him so that we will know how to make the right decisions about how to respond to someone who has hurt us or others that have hurt us.

God can teach us more about how to function in all types of relationships when we function in peer groups. We learn how to have a sense of humor. We learn how to have a conversation with someone or others. We learn how to understand the feeling of our friends and fellow peers. We learn how to take the feelings of our peers seriously before we will say that he, she, and/or they are wrong.

It is so important to work with God to learn how to pray when you belong to a peer group. Praying and working with a peer group can give you the best chance of succeeding in the projects and relationships that God wants you to achieve.

We learn a lot about how to function in our relationship with God, with our future employers, with our future spouse, and our future children by succeeding in peer relationships.

Successful peer relationships are free of illegal drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and/or firearms.

Students and Peer Pressure

Motivations for Peer Group Members

Peer group leaders have their own individual motivations that lead them to manipulate the behaviors of peer group members. The main motivations of peer groups are either to earn money or to earn money in the future. Peer group leaders may want to earn money by doing legal and/or illegal things with cash and off-the-books businesses. Peer group leaders want to hurt others to achieve their goals in many situations.

Some peer group members motivate their peers to attempt to engage in under aged sexual activity. This happens more with young adults that are in college than in high school. Peer group members may feel that they can achieve a superior accomplishment by being able to engage in sexual activity with a member of the opposite gender before they graduate from high school or from college.

Some peer group members motivate their fellow peers to abuse alcoholic beverages. Young adults do not necessarily need to drink alcohol. The consumption of alcohol does not benefit either young adult or adults. Most young adults would probably do better if they would avoid alcohol in their lives. Alcohol has no value to help any of our students to achieve their goals in their schools and in their relationships. Peers sometimes motivate other peers in peer groups to hurt each other by the consumption of alcohol.

Some peer groups encourage their members to experiment with illegal drugs. Thee need to hurt fellow members of the peer group motivate peer members to encourage fellow peers to experiment with illegal drugs. Most peer group members might be so desperate to remain as a part of a certain peer group that they would agree to begin to use illegal drugs.

Some peer groups encourage the use of weapons. Young adults in high school and in college should know better than to think that owning a weapon is of any use to them at all. A weapon is an instrument of the destruction of human life. Using a weapon can cause you to disappear from the face of the earth.

Some peer groups are gangs. Gangs have members that want to work off-the-books. They want to socialize with men and women that want to commit crimes throughout their lives. Gangs use violence to run their businesses and to earn money from their illegal operations.

Some peer groups are drug gangs. Drug gangs believe that they have different ways to distribute illegal drugs throughout a community without being arrested and charged with a crime. They have an idea that law enforcement will tolerate their illegal drug dealing operations forever.

Some peer groups are productive clubs in our schools. A chess club is a constructive group of kids that like to challenge each other to a game that is a challenge to humanity. A debate club might challenge students to see a universal problem from different points of view.

The Boy Scouts and the Girl Scouts are productive peer groups that encourage their members to engage in constructive behaviors. These peer groups want their young adult members to become productive contributors to the Societies of Humanity.

Facing Peer Group Rejection

It is very lonely for a student to exist in a school where all the peer groups do not want anything to do with the student. Something has gone wrong with a student's efforts to achieve acceptance by a peer group in a school.

What would happen if a peer group tells a student that they will only welcome them into the peer group if they start to do drugs and to abuse alcohol with the members of the group? How would a young adult boy or a young adult girl feel when a peer group in the community would require them to become substance abusers so that they could have friends with which to socialize.

What would happen if a peer group would only accept a young adult if that young adult boy or that young adult girl if he or she would commit a crime? There are many crimes that they can commit. They can get involved with organized crime. They can deal drugs. They can launder money on behalf of drug dealers. They can buy and sell illegal weapons. They can rob banks and check cashing stores.

Should parents be involved in the young adult's decision to accept an offer to try to join such a malicious peer group? Would the young adult have the maturity and intelligence to reject inclusion in a peer group that is such a destructive organization of young adults and adults? Should the student reject the peer group? Should the peer group reject the student? Should they reject each other by agreement?

Our schools and parents would never want our young adults to join any organization that would lead their young adult son or young adult daughter to face incarceration and the conviction of the commission of a crime.

Desperation to Become Accepted

Some students will become desperate to be accepted into a peer group. These students want to achieve a certain standard that is consistent with the standard of the peer group. The qualities of the peer group appeal to the student.

How far will the students go to finally become a part of the peer group? What if the peer group asks the student to commit a crime? What if the peer group asks the student to use illegal drugs for the first time in his or her life? What if a peer group expects a student to participate in the production of a pornographic film? What if the student will have to have a sexual encounter with a member of the peer group to be accepted. What if the peer group asks a potential candidate to work for organized crime off-the-books in a mob-owned business?

A young adult might have to be very impressed with a peer group to consider doing these types of things to gain acceptance into the group. A young adult may not understand the way that he or she will be hurting himself or herself by agreeing to commit these types of crimes against themselves and against the community.

How do we teach our young adults to reject the acceptance of such malicious peer groups? How do we stop our kids and young adults from being desperate to join these types of destructive organizations? We must help our kids and young adults to reject the obligations that they must endure to reject the desperation to join a destructive peer group.

The Pain of Rejection

Students seek acceptance into peer groups in their schools all the time. However, some peer groups may be very selective in the types of children and young adults that they accepted into their group. Nothing hurts a student more than to be rejected by a peer group that he or she would want to join.

There are times when the rejection is not totally the fault of the child or the young adult.

Some children and young adults will not play games with firecrackers or similar explosives. There might be some peer groups that that encourage the recreational use of explosive devices such as firecrackers and fireworks. A child or young adults would not feel safe when dealing with this situation. The child or young adult will tell the peers in that peer group that he or she cannot deal with explosives. The peer group will then say that the boy or girl cannot be part of the peer group.

A young adult student might discover that a gang of girls has been doing illegal drugs. She showed that she is very apprehensive about using illegal drugs. Using illegal drugs can make this student incompatible with a peer group that loves to get high on drugs. Mutual rejection hurts the young adult girl. However, this is in her best interest.

Sometimes it is better to face the pain of rejection that to suffer life-threatening injuries at the hands of the members of a peer group that can completely corrupt a young adult. There are just sometimes when a young adult must be sensible and that must endure the pain of rejecting a peer group or of feeling rejected by a peer group.

We must train our children and young adults first and foremost to be responsible in seeking peer relationships so that unthinkable pain and suffering will not happen to them in the future.

The Discipline of God

All peer groups must answer to the discipline of God. God rewards the members of the peer groups that promote healthy and productive behaviors. God disciplines and even punishes the members of peer groups that work to hurt themselves and to hurt the community to which they belong.

God does not tolerate destructive peer groups. God does not support peer groups whose members would want to hurt themselves with illegal drugs and alcohol. God cannot support peer groups that encourage members to engage in sexual behaviors that offend Him. God does not tolerate peer groups that promote violence and that promote the use of weapons. God does not violence and any flagrant efforts to produce a wrongful death. That is when God does not authorize a death of a human being.

God loves constructive peer groups. Kids and young adults can expect rewards when their peer groups encourage their members to engage in prayer and in a daily communication with God. God rewards those members of peer groups that encourage and train their members to show remorse for committing a sin or a crime. God is more likely to forgive a member of a peer group that shows remorse for his or her sins that for someone that cannot admit that he or she has done nothing wrong.

We all answer to the Discipline of God. Peer groups that infuriate God cease to exist. Peer groups that honor God continue to exist indefinitely because they bring honor to God.

The Discipline of Law Enforcement

The mission of law enforcement is not to send under aged minors to juvenile detention for doing something wrong. The goal of law enforcement is to help our kids and young adults to learn from their mistakes. Law enforcement officers want peer groups to be a positive part of all our communities. Law enforcement officers and the criminal justice system cannot continue to allow peer groups to do things that are destructive to themselves and that are destructive toward the members of the community.

Our kids and young adults must understand what discipline awaits them if law enforcement officers catch members of a peer group committing crimes on the streets or in secret locations. We should educate our children and young adults about what it is like to serve time in juvenile detention, in prisons, and in correctional facilities. They need to understand that law enforcement does not at all tolerate members of a peer group that will believe that they can commit crimes without facing detection.

Our children and young adults must understand what it is like to be arrested and charged with committing crimes. They must understand what it is like to live in incarceration. They must know what it feels like to be held in handcuffs.

The main purpose of law enforcement is to serve and to protect the community. Law enforcement agencies must protect our communities from gangs whose members do not know any better than to conspire to injure the peace and tranquility of the members of the community that our police officers serve. Gangs are illegal peer groups whose members seek to hurt themselves and to hurt others. Law enforcement agencies all over the world must put an end to gang violence, gang drug trafficking, and gang money laundering.

Our kids and young adults must understand the consequences of existing in a gang that is a peer group for kids and young adults that commit crimes against themselves and against the members of the community.

God's Guidance

God makes a strong effort to guide peer groups to do good things for Humanity. God wants to sponsor peer groups that honor Him by praying to Him and by encouraging all the peer group's members to pray to Him. God shares His love with peer groups that are destined to do wonderful things to help Humanity to achieve a final lasting peace for all of us.

God wants to guide our kids and young adults to form peer groups that contribute to the wellbeing of all students and to all the citizens of His Human Family. God wants to work with our kids and young adults to have the confidence to believe that He will someday be able to save all His children, young adults, and adults from incarceration and personal injury.

God wants to teach the members of His peer groups to understand how they can work to make Humanity a better existence for all of us. God wants peer-group members to show love for their brothers and sisters of Humanity by showing love for Him though prayer and through daily communication and affection. God always wants to receive affection from our kids and young adult that are in His sponsored peer groups. God wants peer groups to begin a new era for love all over the world.

A Peer Group's Positive Effect

Every good thing that the members of a peer group will do has a positive effect upon all the members of the peer group and upon the family and friends of all the members of the peer group.

A truly loving peer group loves God. The members of the peer group love each other. They have a common purpose to achieve for God and for Humanity. They know that they must work together and in conjunction with God to continue to achieve the goals that God wants them to achieve.

A peer group's members show love for God by showing love for each other. The members collectively help each other to find the One True God that exists in all their lives. God then becomes a unifying force that allows all the members of the peer group to work as one unit so that they can share their love with others while they try to achieve their missions for God and for Humanity.

Positive peer groups help to bring joy and happiness to the student body of any school. These are students that are on a mission to do good things for God, for Humanity, and for all their fellow students. They want to achieve academic success. They want to help all their fellow students to achieve academic success. Positive peer groups want to help all the students in a school to work to come closer to find the God that lives in their lives.

Positive peer groups can help grief counselors if there is ever a time when a tragedy should happen in a school. Positive peer groups should discourage students from using alcohol, tobacco, illegal drugs, and firearms. Positive peer group members should help all the students in the school to reach out to God and to do what God would want them to do with their lives. They should encourage the development of a strong relationship between God and the members of the student body.

A Peer Group's Negative Effect

There are peer groups that exist within our society that are destructive to God and to God's Human Family. Members of these bad peer groups hurt God frequently. They never really care about how they hurt God. They hurt many of their fellow students in their schools. They do not care about how they are hurting fellow students in their schools. The peer group's members do not care about the way that they hurt the community.

A peer group that wants to hurt others can cause its members to become mentally ill. They can cause their members to become detached from God. That means that they will go on with their lives with an attitude that they can ignore God. They can feel pleasure when they commit a crime against God and/or against members of the community.

Employees of schools and law enforcement officers must work together to try to disable the power that a peer group's members will have to hurt themselves and to hurt others. Religious leaders cannot just allow our kids and young adults to believe that they can live their lives without any interaction with God at all.

We must make sure that all our children and young adult will have access to God as part of their academic training. We must work with God to stop the continuing development of negative and destructive peer groups. We must make our communities safer by making it impossible for our kids to grow up to be part of bad peer groups. We want our kids and young adults to answer to God and to positive peer groups. We want to save their lives before they need us to save their lives.

When Is Intervention Required?

We cannot allow our kids and young adults to disintegrate and to destroy themselves under any circumstances. It is the responsibility of parents, educators, and law enforcement officials to detect the creation of destructive peer group. They must then determine how to break the destructive peer group apart before they cause any more pain and suffering for their school and for their community.

The formation of gangs in our schools should be illegal. The formation of gangs outside of our schools should be illegal. We should try hard to break gangs apart as soon as we can detect that they exist in our schools and in our communities. We have an obligation as citizens of our communities to protect our children and young adults against the threat that they face in the form of gang peer groups.

We must be on the lookout for malicious and destructive peer groups that can develop in our schools and in our communities. We must find ways to penalize them for wanting to inflict harm upon themselves, upon others, and upon God. We must disable the threat that they pose to Humanity.

We also must understand that these are kids and young adults that need help. We should try to dismantle gangs by helping gang members at the same time. We might need to get them substance abuse treatment. We may need to get them psychiatric treatment. They may need psychotherapy. They may need other types of public assistance.

Gang members are human beings. Our kids and young adults are also human beings. We must be intelligent. We must stop our kids and young adults from starting the existence of gangs once and for all. We also must make sure that all our kids that want to function in gangs will get evaluations for psychiatric treatment, substance abuse treatment, and psychotherapy.

We must never give up on any of our kids. These are God's kids. We must help them. We can never stand in front of God to say that we have exhausted our option in trying to help a sick former gang member. We must show respect to God by saving the lives of former gang members.

Peer Groups Answer to God

God allows the creation of peer groups for many different reasons. Some of them are religious peer groups. Some of them are student peer groups. Some of them are military peer groups. Some of them are musical peer groups. Some of them are sports peer groups.

Every powerful peer group exists because God wants it to exist. God assigns a unique purpose for all peer groups. God watches over the accomplishments and the efforts of all the peer groups that He has authorized to exist.

Members of peer groups must understand that it would be much easier to accomplish their goals if they would recognize the existence of God in their lives. These peer groups could become very productive if their members would agree to work with God to accomplish their goals and to achieve happiness for themselves and all the loved ones.

We become part of a peer group at school, at work, at a recreational center, or at a place of worship. We must understand that God is part of everything that we seek to accomplish as a member of a peer group. God feels our love when we are in a peer group. We should feel God's love when we are in a peer group also. Networks of peer groups will eventually help us to solve our problems.

God's No-Tolerance Pledge

God will not tolerate peer groups that promote destructive and/or self-destructive behaviors. God will detect the peer group members' efforts to hurt themselves and to hurt others. He will come to understand what they are doing. He will come to understand how to respond to it. God will then bring in the people that He needs to help Him to deal with the threat that a peer group poses to themselves and to others.

God always finds ways to destroy destructive peer groups or destructive gangs. The existence of malicious gangs is incompatible with God's Criminal Justice System and with His military power. Destructive peer groups think that they will continue to exist by working in off-the-books jobs. They believe that law enforcement agencies will never discover their relentless acts of violence. The gang members believe that federal law enforcement officers will not detect their drug trafficking and money laundering.

The Human Family is in a huge crisis as of late. God is alarmed by the fear, terror, confusion, and wrongful deaths that He is facing. His law enforcement officers must answer to Him all over the world. God wants to disable destructive peer groups such as gangs on a permanent basis. He wants the students that are mentally ill when they join gangs to get psychiatric help and other types of assistance. God wants the circumstances in our schools that create the atmosphere for our adults to be attracted to a life as a gang member to disappear forever.

God loves students that make the mistake of joining gangs. God will eventually help them. God will put an end to their reign of terror. God will stop our young adults from thinking that life in a gang and a career in a gang exist. God will work with Humanity to disable gangs soon.

God and Mentally III Peer Groups

Psychiatrists do not know something that is a secret in our schools and in our communities. Gang members that try to survive by breaking laws as a living every day are mostly mentally ill. That means that they are so mentally sick that they do not know that they are hurting themselves, that they are hurting Humanity, and that they are hurting God by what they do to believe that they can do to survive.

Gang members need psychiatric treatment, educational evaluations, and vocational training. We need to help them to discover God in their lives. We need to help them to find the help that God can give them to begin to repair the severe damage that they have inflicted upon themselves. We need to work with God to try to give former gang members a second chance at life.

We have a very forgiving God. Our criminal justice system should be as forgiving with us as God is forgiving with us. It is more productive to help someone who has committed crimes as a gang member than to destroy that person more than he or she has already destroyed himself or herself.

We must show sympathy for all our brothers and sisters that believe that functioning in a gang was the right thing to do. We also must pray for our brothers and sisters that will be trying to emerge from a life of crime and substance abuse. We must work with God to help our detached brothers and sisters to join us again as part of God's human family. God can no longer tolerate incarceration for our brothers and sisters as a form of discipline for us. We help that God will guide us through His love.

What Is Positive Peer Pressure?

We Help Ourselves and Help Others

There are various peer groups that work to encourage their members to do good things for others. Law enforcement officers belong to numerous peer groups that work to serve and to protect the community. A hospital is a peer group that works to help sick individuals to get help from doctors, nurses, and other medical professionals. It is could be a classroom of students that work to encourage each other to achieve academic goals and to promote their ability to reach out to God for help in their lives.

God helps our students to create and to maintain productive peer groups. God wants to establish relationships with students that are part of peer groups that are interested in helping God to do good things for Humanity. God wants to help the members of peer groups to do well in school by guiding them to study and to understand what is necessary to get good grades and to come closer to graduating from their schools.

Positive peer pressure comes from God. God motivates members of peer groups to do things that benefit others and that benefit themselves. God wants the members of peer groups to respond to efforts to stop other peers from enjoying the benefits of finding God in their lives. Positive peer pressure is about encouraging our peers to seek out the will of God. We must then work with our peers to fulfill the will of God to work with all our brothers and sisters throughout the world to begin the difficult tasks of solving our problems.

Positive peer pressure comes from God and peer group mentors. Peer members want to show love and affection for parents, educators, and God. Peer group members want to contribute to the ability that all our brothers and sisters have throughout the world to find God and to seek His guidance so that we can all live in peace and happiness with God.

Peer Pressure and God

Members of successful peer groups provide each other the positive peer pressure to pray and to reach out to God as our entire Human Family tries to find Him. Peer group members want to communicate with God whenever they must decide to comply with peer pressure or to reject peer pressure.

God should have a major role in the way that peer groups operate to achieve their goals. God tries to develop an individual relationship with every member of a peer group. God motivates the members to engage in positive peer pressure so that their relationships with God will result in their success in school, in their relationships, and in their careers.

God can support the accomplishment of peer-group goals. These are goals that help to help us to find God if we are successful in accomplishing such goals. God must be part of our goals and part of our efforts to achieve our goals. God must help us to help our brothers and sisters in our communities and all over the world by working to positively respond to positive peer pressure.

Positive peer pressure encourages the members of peer groups to love each other, to love God, and to love Humanity. Positive peer pressure helps us to work with God to help others.

Understanding Right Versus Wrong

Successful peer groups face positive pressure from God to understand the difference between what is right and what is wrong.

We discover what is wrong through the discipline of God, our parents, and our educators. God helps us to understand the consequences that we will face if we continue to engage in behaviors that are hurtful to ourselves and that are hurtful to others. We must try to understand what behaviors are acceptable to God and what behaviors are unacceptable to God.

God wants all our peer group members to work with Him to understand the rewards of doing good things and the consequences of doing bad things. Peer group members must reach out to God to understand when they need to stop hurting themselves with illegal drugs or alcohol. Peer members must understand the benefits of putting intense peer pressure on members to help them to reject illegal drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and firearms.

Positive peer pressure starts by the way that God helps our young adults to understand that God loves them no matter what they do. Positive peer pressure is about encouraging our kids and young adults to be productive and to show a love for God and a love for Humanity in everything that they do. Our young adults must understand that God will warn us that we are doing something wrong that may cause self-injury or injury upon others. We must be respectful of the feelings of God when we will respond to positive peer pressure to guide us to understand the difference between right and wrong.

Positive Peer Pressure and Parenthood

It is a good thing when young adult peer group members begin to respond to God to engage in the positive peer pressure to begin finding everyone's soulmate. Young adults should pray to God that they will find a partner that will make them happy in their lives. Young adults should negotiate with God about what sexual orientation is right for him or her as an individual person.

Our young adult peers in peer groups put pressure on their members to date. They put members under pressure to engage in sexual activity. They put members under pressure to consider using birth control while they are still students. Some students feel the peer pressure to use alcohol and drugs.

God wants to put positive peer pressure on our young adults to be responsible with their sexuality. God wants to stop young adults from injuring each other by engaging in under aged sexual activity and by abusing birth control as undergraduate students. God wants to put positive pressure on the members of peer groups to understand the processes of sexual intercourse and the development of human life before they make decisions about becoming sexually active.

Positive peer pressure in a peer group is about a mutual and constructive attitude that are shared between peer group members that understand God must be a part of any decision that they make about engaging in any type of sexual activity at any point in their lives.

Positive peer pressure is about encouraging young adults in peer groups to be fully and totally prepared for the consequences of engaging in sexual intercourse, achieving parenthood, giving birth to a new human life, and developing a new human life that comes from God for the rest of their lives.

Peer Groups That Seek to Help Others

Seeking to help other in their time of need and crisis is a main goal of all peer groups that answer to God. The main purpose of peer groups that work with God is to provide love and support that comes from God to all our brothers and sisters throughout the world.

Positive peer pressure encourages us to want to help others. We might want to help those of us that are homeless or without jobs. We may want to help those that are dying by providing grief counseling to their family members. We might want to help substance abusers that have exhausted their options and feel that they have no purpose to remain with us here on our planet Earth.

Peer groups must be there to help all of God's children. Peer groups must be ready to help all our brothers and sisters throughout the world. Peer groups that answer to God must respect God's sorrow and suffering during this difficult time in human history. God depends on working with numerous types of peer groups to help Humanity.

God looks to doctors, teachers, nurses, lawyers, corporate managers, and engineers that all work within peer groups that seek to serve God and to serve Humanity. The members of these types of peer groups love God and respond to the positive peer pressure that comes from God. Leaders of peer groups put positive peer pressure upon the members that need to perform within the peer group to serve God and to serve Humanity. Positive peer pressure makes a difference in our lives when God calls upon His peer groups in our time of need and in our time of suffering.

God builds and maintains peer groups that are there to help us through the good times and through the bad times all the time.

Positive Peer Pressure and Rewards

God finds many ways to reward our kids and young adults when He wants to recognize their accomplishments following their responses to positive peer pressure to be successful students.

God is flattered when His positive peer pressure results in good grades for peer group members. God is overjoyed when peer group members begin to show the aptitude to perform in a career that agrees with what God wants for them. God is happy when a child or young adult wants to work in a profession that works to help all our brothers and sisters throughout the world.

How can God reward peer group members that have accomplished outstanding achievements when responding to the positive peer pressure of God?

God will help peer group members to find a respectable job. God will help peer group members to find a spouse. God will help peer group members to achieve parenthood. God will help them to graduate from their schools with the ability to be a constructive member of Humanity. God will help peer group members for the rest of their lives.

Peer group members that honor God will achieve success in all the efforts to do good things for themselves and to do good things for others. They will bring joy and happiness to all the people that work with them within their peer group and in other social groups. Peer group members that work for God also work for Humanity. That is why God and Humanity will reward peer groups that bring joy and happiness to God's Human Family.

Improving Our Relationship with God

Members that are willing to do things that are of a positive response to positive peer pressure that come from fellow members help all the members to have a better and more powerful relationship with God.

God will seek to help peer group members how to accomplish their goals and to work with Him to help Humanity to be a better experience when peer group members have a good attitude toward positive peer pressure.

We all want to have a better relationship with God. God can do so much for us if we have a positive attitude toward the way that He tries to help us and to be a positive force in our lives.

God presents positive peer pressure upon peer group members to guide each of them to have a better individual relationship with Him. God wants to be a major part of the lives and the social network that exist in peer groups. God wants to make a positive impact on members of peer groups that would benefit by the way that He tries to show love for children and young adults.

Socializing with healthy kids and young adults is a good way to get the attention of God. God wants to help all His children and young adults to exist in positive relationships with their peers and with Him. Kids and young adults can only have a successful relationship with God if they can have successful relationships with other kids and young adults.

Peer group members improve their individual relationships with God by seeking to be a productive part of Humanity and by showing and intent to respond to positive peer pressure that comes from fellow peers and from God.

Bringing Peers Closer to God

All peer groups respond to a mission from God. Their members must work with God to accomplish whatever mission God wants them to accomplish. Peer group members must seek a constant communication with God to have the ability to achieve the completion of their projects. Members who engage in daily prayer have more of an advantage when they work with their peers to gain the most out of an eventually successful project.

Peer groups are supposed to work together to accomplish a goal and to find God. It is a huge task for our kids and young adults to understand what it means to find God. Mentors must help our kids and young adults in peer groups to understand the joy and the achievement that comes from finding God. Our peer group members need to feel the Love of God in their lives as they strive to accomplish the tasks that God wants them to achieve.

The primary goal of a successful peer group would be to work to help its members to find God. Peer members would supposedly come closer to understanding the role that God plays in their lives. Peer members would understand the benefits of find God and of working with God throughout their lives.

God wants to be a part of every kid's life and every young adult's life. He wants all our kids and young adults to come to Him with their problems. God wants to guide all of them to the success that they deserve in their lives. God wants to stop kids and young adults from ignoring Him.

A Stronger Line of Communication

God wants to make it easier for members of a peer group to reach out and to communicate with Him. He wants to have a stronger line of communication between Himself and all other members of the peer group. God wants to show His kids and young adults that He loves them by giving the advice and by leading them to happiness and success in their lives.

God wants to be a problem solver for our kids and young adults in their lives. God wants to work with parents and educators when He feels that peer group members are not doing well. God will get help to peer group members if He feels that they are considering hurting themselves and/or hurting others. God does not tolerate the intent to use illegal drugs from any young adult peer group.

God wants a stronger bond and a stronger communication with His kids and young adults. God wants to help them to understand the right way to live their lives. God does not want them to fall apart and to die. God wants them to live productive lives.

God requires all peer groups to answer to Him. God wants to be a part of everything that peer group members do. God wants to help kids and young adults to find Him. God wants our kids and young adults to understand how much He loves them. God wants kids and young adults to know how hard it is for Him to see the desperation that exists within humanity right now. God wants to work with our kids and young adults to repair the damage with which we are dealing soon.

We need to encourage our peers that participate in peer groups to look to God with love. We all must find love in this time of crisis. We all must work with God to achieve our destiny and to bring a final and lasting peace to our existence as God Human Family.

Helping Ourselves and Others

Positive peer pressure helps us to understand how to help ourselves. We cannot help ourselves if we intend to hurt ourselves with illegal drugs, alcohol, firearms, and tobacco. Peer group members that answer to God must reject illegal drugs, alcohol, firearms, and tobacco.

We must help others by helping them to understand that they have no constructive use for a firearm. Our peer members must repeatedly warn them that anyone that uses a firearm will lose his or her freedom and his or her life as part of God's Human Family.

We must work with God to establish peer groups that will teach our children and young adults about the consequences that they will face if they break laws and/or commit sins. We must stop allowing our young children and young adults to destroy themselves because they do not know any better. We must work with our kids and young adults to help them to remain as part of God's Human Family and to avoid prosecutions and incarcerations.

We can help God to help others. We can join peer groups that help God to help others. It brings such a sense of fulfillment when you are in a profession when you can make a difference in your relationship with God by attempting to help others.

That also means that we must attempt to help our kids and young adults to stay out of trouble and to face constructive discipline that does not injure them when they do something wrong. We should pray that God will save our existence and that we have happiness waiting for us in the future.

What Is Negative Peer Pressure?

To Hurt Ourselves and To Hurt Others

Negative peer pressure encourages peer group members to hurt themselves and to hurt others. Negative peer pressure tries to convince members of a peer group to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others. There are many ways that peer group members can find to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

Peer group members promote negative peer pressure when they encourage the use of illegal street drugs. They also want to hurt others by convincing peers outside of the peer group to hurt themselves by using illegal drugs. Why do so many millions of our peers seek to resort to hurting themselves with illegal drugs? We will continue to try to understand the answer to that question during our discussion.

Peer group members promote negative peer pressure when they encourage peer group members to drink alcohol. Alcohol has no nutritional benefit for a kid or a young adult. It does nothing for a young adult's body other than to make the young adult sick. However, most young adult peer groups will reject any young adult that refuses to abuse alcohol. It is so sad that alcohol can destroy a person's health and that people can still use it for no practical benefit whatsoever.

Why would a young adult be fascinated by a firearm? Do we teach our young adults what firearms are? Do we teach our young adults about how they can go to prison for the rest of their lives if they use a firearm to commit one crime? What is a young adult's fascination with having the capability to hurt or even to kill someone else with a firearm?

Where does the negative peer pressure that encourages our kids and young adults to do these things come from? Maybe it is some insurgency within Humanity. Maybe it must end. Maybe it must end soon.

A Peer's Detachment from God

God will not tolerate a continuing effort by a human being to hurt himself or herself without facing His discipline at some point.

Members of peer groups that have a fascination with engaging in negative peer pressure upon the peer group's members and other kids and young adults forget that we all answer to God. God does not tolerate negative peer pressure that encourages the use of illegal drugs by kids or young adults. God is infuriated when He sees a gang member sharing tobacco with an underaged minor. God has no patience with gangs or peer groups when He see underaged minors that are drinking alcohol.

Members of gangs and other malicious peer groups can believe that they can succeed in doing this to God because they do not communicate with God. They do not recognize the existence of God in their lives. They do not want to communicate with a Supreme Being that loves all of us. These types of malicious gang members and peer group members will eventually face the day when they will stand in front of God when they will face their discipline for attempting to corrupt kids, young adults, and adults with malicious negative peer pressure. They can exert the negative peer pressure because they believe that they do not answer to God and to the criminal justice system at all.

Considering Negative Peer Pressure

Negative peer pressure encourages kids, young adults, and adults to behave in a way that is harmful to oneself and that is harmful to others. Gangs and malicious peer groups believe that they have something to gain by jeopardizing their relationship with God by encouraging kids, young adults, and adults to hurt themselves.

A kid, a young adult, and/or an adult hurts God and his or her relationship with God when they consider doing what a person that is giving them negative peer pressure is asking them to do. That person might be a drug dealer. That person might belong to organized crime. That person might be a gang member. The person may be an independent criminal.

A young adult will begin to fall away from God when a drug dealer succeeds in getting a young adult in a high school to use illegal drugs. The student's relationship with God could be shattered when he or she agrees to hurt himself or herself by using illegal drugs. God feels sad when He can no longer have the power to stop a young high school student to say no to an offer to use drugs.

A peer member that tries to hurt himself or herself with alcohol as an underaged student deeply hurts his or her relationship with God. God does not know how to save the life of a high school student that starts drinking beer when he is a senior in high school.

We do not do enough to discourage our young adults in high schools to reject smoking tobacco. Maybe we do not care about the personal hygiene and health of our kids and young adults. God is very upset when our high schools ignore this problem.

Considering negative peer pressure injures the relationship that a child, a young adult, or an adult has with God. God can become violent when he sees an intent to hurt oneself and/or to hurt others.

Encouragement to Hurt Others

Negative peer pressure encourages gang members and peer group members to inflict pain and suffering upon other human beings. Gang members and peer group members that can generate the energy to believe that they have something to gain by physically injuring another human being may be suffering from a detachment from God.

Kids, young adults, and adults that suffer from a detachment from God can generation the mental energy that they will need if they choose to pursue an attempt to attempt to hurt another human being. These are human beings that do not want any love, communication, or help from God. He or she can really believe that they can continue to function without any idea that God exists in their lives.

The punishment of ignoring God after a gang member or a peer group member has succeeded in committing a crime can be extremely excessive. God can only send such a person with such a detached relationship with Him to jail for betraying Him. God hurts whenever anyone experiences a detachment from God. God hurts when He loses one of His kids, young adults, or adults to incarceration.

Our schools should know better than to allow our students to believe that they can achieve a detachment from God and to commit crimes without facing the discipline of our criminal justice system.

Disgracing Our Criminal Justice System

Negative peer pressure disgraces law enforcement agencies and our Criminal Justice System. Our Criminal Justice System does not need to tolerate gang members and peer group members that encourage kids and young adults to commit crimes. Our Criminal Justice System cannot support the destruction of the lives of our kids and of our young adults when they achieve a total detachment from God by the time that they leave their grammar school.

We must develop intervention programs that will help our kids and young adults to understand that they must reject any encouragement that asks them to commit a crime, to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others. Why is it that our schools are not teaching our kids and young adults about God's will to train our kids and young adults to reject negative peer pressure? Why do so many of our schools leave their graduates as people that do not have any relationship with God and that do not even know that God exists?

Law enforcement and the Criminal Justice System can no longer tolerate kids and young adults that encourage each other to fantasize about committing crimes like dealing and using illegal drugs. We are here to save the lives of our students. We are not here to allow them to just make two or three mistakes with some dope and a firearm so that they will disappear from the face of the Earth for the rest of the lives.

Our Criminal Justice System is not just about prosecuting criminals. It is about preventing our kids and young adults from becoming criminals. It is about helping people that have the potential to commit crimes to get help so that they need to achieve a crime-free existence. We need our kids and young adults to stay out of incarceration and to remain part of God's human family. That is the goal of our Criminal Justice System.

Underaged Sexual Activities

Negative peer pressure encourages underaged sexual activities. Negative peer pressure causes young adults to experiment with high-risk sexual behaviors. Negative peer pressure causes underaged teenage pregnancies. Negative peer pressure causes the transmissions of sexually transmitted diseases among our young adults.

Negative peer pressure that encourages sexual misconduct among our kids and young adults comes from an idea that our schools are dating services for our kids and young adults. These ideas come from an aristocracy the will allow our young adults to play games with sexual activity while having no compassion for what God is going through.

Negative peer pressure that encourages underaged sexual activities infuriates God. God will not continue to tolerate the way that His female minors are exploited by young adult men. No one has the right to sexually violate a woman that is under the age of twenty-one years old.

There is no such thing as an undergraduate girl that must be submissive to her boyfriend by using birth control to prevent a teenage pregnancy or a college-aged pregnancy.

Underaged sexual activities hurt both young adult boys and young adult girls. Young adults that are under the age of twenty-one years old cannot assume the responsibility that accompanies sexual activities between a boyfriend and a girlfriend.

Young Adult Discipline

Submitting to negative peer pressure can result in arrests and in problems with the Criminal Justice System. Young adults that continue to test the patience of law enforcement and the criminal justice system will see their day in court.

Negative peer pressure encourages kids and young adults to commit crimes. Negative peer pressure encourages young adults to inflict harm upon themselves and upon others.

Negative peer pressure encourages kids and young adults to achieve a detachment from God. That means that kids and young adults in these peer groups do not recognize the existence of God and make no effort to communicate with God.

These are students that believe that they can commit can crime or any act of violence without having to answer to God and to the Criminal Justice System. Members of peer groups that encourage peers to commit crimes and to injure God must face God's discipline at some point.

It is important to understand that discipline should be a constructive way to help our young adults to understand the difference between right and wrong. Discipline should not injure a student either emotionally or physically.

Psychiatric treatment and psychotherapy are two forms of discipline that can help students to understand that they must answer to a higher power. Students must understand that they must find the God that wants to exist in their lives. Students must respond to the discipline of God and of mental health professionals if they want to continue to be part of their school's student community.

Problems with God

All students must respond to God if they plan on pursuing a reasonable amount of success in their personal lives. We all must work to find God through prayer and through a conscience effort to love our fellow peers. This means that we will always try to help our peers. This means that we will always go to God to find help when our problems overwhelm us. It means that we should see God as a problem solver that would help us to understand the reality of dealing with positive peer pressure and negative peer pressure.

It is easier for a man and/or a woman to become a threat to himself and/or herself if they feel that God does not need to play a role in their daily lives. Some peers do not want to achieve any interaction with God. That includes daily prayer and trying to communicate with God about our issues, concerns, and problems.

We all need a relationship with God to exist as human beings. That is very true of our children and young adults. A peer's problems with his or her relationship with God can work to destroy the young adult's life. That could mean that the child or young adult might feel comfortable in committing a crime. The young adult might feel comfortable in hurting themselves and in hurting others with drugs and alcohol without understanding what discipline they will face from God for their behaviors.

Our students should achieve an Attachment to God when they are in the first grade. We need to teach them how to pray. We need to help them to understand that God is a wonderful force I their lives and that they should never disgrace God by working to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

Encouraging Substance Abuse

Negative peer pressure encourages peers to hurt themselves by using illegal drugs. Our young adults face a con job or a scam when other peers or drug dealers put them under intense pressure to us illegal drugs.

Some of our young adults are naïve about the dangers of using illegal drugs. Many they do not understand the way that God feels about the consumption of illegal drugs. Maybe they do not feel like praying to God when they confront their first efforts to become substance abusers.

Negative peer pressure seeks to hurt God by recruiting young adults to ignore Him and to continue to hurt themselves by using illegal drugs. Drug dealers want to bring suffering to God and to young adults that do not know any better than to get hooked on illegal drugs.

Educators should teach our kids and young adults about the dangers of using illegal drugs. They should teach our kids about strategies that will help them to reject negative peer pressure from gangs and drug dealers to use illegal drug. Our schools must help our kids to find God in their lives. God can lead our kids away from negative peer pressure by working with teachers, parents, and substance abuse counselors that would want our kids and young adults to stay away from dope and illegal drugs for the rest of their lives.

Negative peer pressure in the leading cause of convincing kids and young adults to use illegal drugs. Negative peer pressure is the number one factor that encourages our young adults to begin to drink alcohol. Negative peer pressure is the number one reason why kids and young adults experiment with using tobacco.

Our parents and educators must work to help their kids and young adults to fight off and to defeat negative peer pressure that encourages the use of harmful substance by our kids.

Underachieving in School

Negative peer pressure discourages our kids and young adults from taking achieving success in their education seriously. Negative peer pressure encourages students to ignore their studies and to dream about a future career with gangs and with organized crime.

There are some students that respond to negative peer pressure by rejecting many aspects of their education. They allow negative peer pressure to help them to reject their education and to proceed to pursue their career in off-the-books businesses.

Negative peer pressure guides some of our kids and young adults to pursue a career as a gang member. Gangs work to obstruct the criminal justice system by believing that local and federal law enforcement agencies will ignore their work for organized crime, their work for drug dealing, and their work in their own businesses. They believe that they can get away with any crime in the world.

We must remove any negative peer group pressure that encourages students to ignore their education and to live a life of crime and incarceration as members of gangs and organized crime families. We must teach our students that an education gives them better options than a gang or an organized crime family. Our students must understand that sabotaging their education disqualifies them from competing for 100% of all jobs that exist out there.

Promoting Agnosticism

Negative peer pressure encourages our students to ignore God. We teach our students to leave God alone. We encourage our students that pursuing a relationship with God is not necessary and that there are no consequences that follow anyone that ignores God.

Schools that tolerate students that believe that they can ignore God in their lives have problems. God needs to be a part of the life of every student in the world. God must help all educators in both public and private schools to achieve success in learning how to read, to write, and to deal with numbers.

Schools can do horrible things to students by convincing them to ignore God. Schools hurt students by not helping our students to understand how to pray and how to communicate with God. All our kids and young adults need help from God to make decisions about their lives.

Our kids must work to reject negative peer pressure that leads them to want to ignore the One True God that exists in their lives. Parents must become involved in making sure that negative peer pressure cannot jeopardize their children's relationships with God.

It is so sad when we see the evening news. We see students that have fallen away from God as students in grammar school and in high school being arrested and incarcerated. Violence is commonplace in our communities because of an epidemic of agnosticism that exists because of negative peer pressure that convinces our kids and young adults to ignore God.

We must stop negative peer pressure from destroying our children and young adults. We must stop allowing our students to fall away from God. We must work with God to save our students' lives.

The Need to Hurt God

The existence of negative peer pressure is a movement within our schools and within our communities that deeply hurts God. Negative peer pressure encourages our kids and young adults to engage in destructive activities such as violence, substance abuse, truancy, the use of alcohol, and the use of firearms.

God does not want to lose His children to incarceration. However, the need to do what negative peer pressure tells them to can cause God to become violent. God's anger is very elevated when negative peer pressure seeks to obstruct His relationships and young adults. God will not continue to allow individuals that engage in using negative peer pressure to obstruct His relationships with His kids and young adults to continue to exist on this planet Earth.

Do people that engage in negative peer pressure know that they are hurting God by attempting to obstruct His relationships with His kids and young adults? Does God want to help people that threaten His relationships with His kids and young adults? When does God's suffering end?

We must work with parents and educators to teach our kids and young adults to pray every day. We must teach our kids and young adults to reject negative peer pressure. We must help our kids and young adults to continue to love God. Our kids and young adults should not want to hurt God. Our parents and educators should help our kids and young adults to understand when they are hurting God and what we can do to show remorse for God for what we have done wrong.

The Time to Reject a Peer Group Substance Abuse Issues

Our kids and young adults should know better than to participate in a peer group that encourages the use of illegal drugs and alcohol.

We must teach our kids and young adult to reject any peer group that engages in the use of illegal controlled substances. Parents and educators must teach our kids and young adults about how to reject a peer group without facing violence.

There are some peer groups that that deal drugs that law enforcement will not detect for long periods of time. These are individuals that are always looking for associates that can help them to deal drugs and to launder money to other parts of the world.

We must teach our kids, from the time that they are in the first grade, about the dangers of joining peer groups that deal illegal drugs. Our kids should understand how to reject an offer to try a sample of an illegal drug.

We must help our kids and young adults to do the right thing by rejecting peer groups that deal with illegal drugs. Our kids must understand what illegal drugs are. Our kids must understand what drugs look like. Our young adults must understand what it is like to be high on drugs. Our young adults need to understand what it is like to be arrested for participating in a peer group that uses and distributes illegal drugs.

Our kids and young adults should feel free to go to God and to the police department when they confront an offer to join a peer group that uses and that traffics illegal drugs.

Smoking and Alcohol

Smoking is bad for our kids and young adults once and for all. Smoking can cause cancer. Smoking causes a smoker to have hygiene problems. Smoking can cause a smoker to develop very serious breathing disorders. Smoking is also antisocial. Many nonsmokers do not want to exist in a situation where they must inhale the obnoxious fumes of a cigarette.

It infuriates God when He sees young adults drinking alcoholic beverages. God does not appreciate commercials that encourage our underaged young adults to drink hard liquor products which have a very high level of alcohol in a cup that a kid or young adult can drink.

Commercials that encourage our young adults to use beer and hard liquor are bad for them. Our young adults need to make decisions about drinking alcohol when they are over the age of twentyone years old.

We must teach our kids and young adults to reject peer groups that require its underaged members to drink alcohol at social events and on a regular basis.

Alcohol is bad of our young adults both in high school and in college. We must teach our underaged young adults to be sensible. We must teach them to avoid all alcoholic beverages. God would want to save our kids and young adults to defeat the demons of alcohol and tobacco.

The Use of Firearms

Firearms have no constructive purpose in the real world. We use a firearm as an instrument that is designed to injure and/or to kill other human beings. It is against the Laws of God and against the Laws of Humanity to injure and/or to kill anyone with a firearm. A civilian that uses a firearm to commit a crime will face indefinite prison time. Do our schools teach this to our kids and young adults?

God does not like peer groups that encourage its members to have a fantasy where it will be legal and necessary to discharge a weapon to hurt or to possibly kill another human being. They believe that there will come a day when they will have to use a firearm for a purpose that is necessary and not prosecutable.

Do our kids and young adults need to have access to firearms in their homes? Why would it be important for a family to make sure that they could keep a concealed gun in their possession in their home because a police department could not provide an adequate level of protection for their family?

We cannot allow our kids and young adults to come to believe that it would ever be beneficial to use a firearm unless they would want to work in a law enforcement profession or in the military. Our students could not find a single positive advantage to have a weapon. They cannot be ready to use a weapon when they would be part of a peer group that would embrace the use of weapons.

Our kids and young adults must reject any peer group that has anything to do with firearms. The includes gangs and working for organized crime organization. Rejecting these types of peer groups is a life-saving decision that would make God proud of the student that makes that decision.

Peer Groups That Ignore God

Our students must reject any peer group that encourages them to ignore God. We must teach our students to reject peer groups that discourage daily communication with God. Students must reject peer groups that want to obstruct and destroy each of their individual relationships with God.

It is important to understand that peer groups that exist without any support, guidance or love from God can disintegrate into a gang that will eventually begin to commit crimes until they will go to prison. That is the consequence of achieving a detachment from God. A detachment from God happens when we do not care at all about what God wants from us in our lives. We will hurt others and ourselves without taking His pain and suffering into account.

Human beings that ignore God through their childhood and through their young adulthood make God suffer. His young adults that ignore Him sometimes face psychiatric disorders.

A psychiatric disorder must do with a human being's inability to function in his or her relationships with God, with loved ones, and with other members of Humanity. There are many types of psychiatric disorders.

We must understand that we hurt ourselves when we attempt to ignore God. Ignoring God can destroy our lives. Ignoring God can destroy our family. Ignoring God can destroy our kids and young adults. We must restrain our kids and young adults from joining any peer group that ignores God and does not have any love for God and for the Humanity in which He allows us to live.

Peers Who Believe They Escape Justice

Some peers in peer groups are arrogant. They believe that they can continue to commit crimes indefinitely without detection from the federal government and local law enforcement. The members of these types of peer groups do not know that they will also feel the discipline of God in the future. They will get caught and they will face their punishment for hurting God and for hurting Humanity.

God's guidance will help our young students to stay away from socializing with arrogant peer groups and gang members that believe that they can commit crimes forever. God and the criminal justice system work together to hunt down these types of gangs. They get a surprise when officers come to their homes with an arrest warrant. That is when their arrogance about law enforcement ends.

We must teach our students that no one is above the law. We must teach our students that they must reject any peer group that has that kind of attitude. Their attitude is that they are above the law. Their attitude is that they can get away with any crime, even murder, without facing discipline from the criminal justice system.

Why do we not teach our students about the consequences of committing crimes repeatedly? Why is it impossible to help our students to reject peer groups and gangs that believe that they have the magical power to avoid arrest and prosecution for the rest of their lives? Why is it that our schools cannot stop the formation of gang to begin with? Do we train our students about the consequences of joining malicious peer groups and gangs when they are in grammar school and in high school? Do we tell our students about the dangers of using drugs and of dealing drugs on the streets?

Education reform should start with teaching students about gangs, malicious peer groups, and the realities of living a life as a prisoner in a correctional facility.

Peer Group Drug Parties

What happens when a malicious peer group invites a kid that they are trying to recruit to a party that serves illegal drugs and alcohol? They believe that they can get away with holding these types of parties forever.

Do we teach our kids to reject any invitation to any social event that serves illegal drugs and alcohol to its guests? Why do our schools not only allow our students to exist without an Attachment to God but also with the ideas that they can do drugs because no one cares about them?

Who teaches kids about the dangers of going to young adult parties? Who monitors young adult parties? Do our young adults have the adequate training to understand that they must leave a party one second after any of them receive an offer to use a sample of an illegal drug? Why do parents allow our young adults to go to these destructive parties? Why are parents so naïve about what happens with drugs and alcohol at these parties? Do parents believe that our students can benefit from attending drug-and-alcohol parties?

We should be outraged by the kinds of things that happen at any social event that has anything to do with drugs and/or alcohol. Trying to get our young adults to become hooked on drugs and alcohol is totally and completely disgraceful. We must educate our students before a court orders them to be admitted into a substance rehabilitation facility. We must educate our students before they appear in court with their hand cuffs on.

Off-The-Books Peers Groups

It is important for all our young adults to understand that working off-the-books is completely and totally illegal. What is working off-the-books?

Our income must be documented by the Internal Revenue Service when we work. We must pay Social Security payment deductions, Federal Income Tax deductions, State Tax deductions, and other deductions. All the payments are made by an employer that has what is called an Employer Identification Number which give the person or a company to exist as an employer. The company must pay its employees through direct deposits or with a check.

Off-The-Books businessmen do not report part or all their income to the Internal Revenue Service. They pay their employees with cash. They do not pay the federal and state income taxes that they are supposed to pay. They do everything with cash so that their bank will not see what they are doing with their cash. The cash that they pay to their employees is also undocumented.

We must warn our students about working off the books. A businessman may always want to recruit young adults to work for Him off-the-books. That means that the young adult and all other employees of the business would be paid with cash.

The dream ends once the Internal Revenue Service schedules an audit of the business. The honeymoon ends when they find that the business owes \$50,000 to the government.

A young adult's involvement with such a business could cause him or her to be indicted. Students should immediately reject any offer from any peer group or business to work off-the-books under any circumstances.

God and Rejecting a Peer Group

There are times when God will come to us in our time of need to help us to make the right decisions about our life and about the lives of our loved ones. God wants to intervene in the way that we make important decisions that affect our future and our destiny.

There are times when we will go to God for advice when we are confused. There are times when God does not agree with what we are doing in our lives. There are times when God wants to help us to do well even though we are making the wrong decisions about what we are supposed to be doing.

There are times in which God wants to save the life of a student by helping that student that he or she must reject his or her involvement in a peer group. There may be several reasons as to why God would ask a young adult to reject a peer group.

Their members might be engaged in activities that might be intended to hurt themselves and/or members of the community. The peer group members may exist in a detachment from God. The peer group members may be dealing with distributing and using illegal drugs. Some of the peers may be involved in other crimes that involve tobacco and alcohol.

God will talk to a student to save his or her life because the student would have an Attachment to God. God does not want to give up on a malicious peer group. However, God does not know what to do with them when they have chosen to become completely detached from Him.

A Threat to Oneself and to Others

God will help a student to understand that the he or she should reject any invitation to join a peer group that promotes activities that serve to injure oneself and/or to injure others.

There are many malicious peer groups that exist out there. They can hurt our student body in a school. They can hurt the community. They can hurt God. They can hurt their family members. They can continue to hurt themselves.

A student should immediately reject any peer group whose members carry concealed weapons in their vehicles or in other places in vehicles that cannot be detected. These types of malicious individuals eventually will use a weapon in the commission of a crime. They will try to do it and the worst will happen to them. They will find that their new home will exist in a prison cell.

Any individual that possesses a concealed weapon represents a threat to himself or herself and/or to others. These are people that prepare for the day when they will have to protect themselves when a drug deal goes bad. The person might want protection against a drug kingpin or a mobster that may order a soldier to kill the person. The person with the gun might try to rob a bank.

It is not advisable to carry a concealed weapon that can be used to injure and/or to kill another human being. Any person that carries a concealed weapon outside of the military and law enforcement is a threat to himself or to herself. We must encourage our students to never materialize as a threat to oneself and/or to others by fantasizing about the need to use or to be prepared to use a concealed firearm.

Students Must Reject Bad Peer Groups

Students should not enter any peer group where they would feel the pressure to hurt themselves or to hurt others. Students must have access to counseling to help them to understand why leaving a malicious peer group would be the best thing that they could do for themselves.

Our educators must warn our students about the consequences of allowing students to form destructive peer groups in grammar schools and in high schools. Our students should receive discipline for attempting to form malicious peer group while they are still grammar school and high school students.

What is a bad peer group? Why is it that our children and young adults do not know what the difference is between a good peer group and a bad peer group? Can our students make the right decision to reject a bad peer group if they do not know the differences between what a good peer group and a bad peer group are.

Who gives kids that face malicious peer groups the final encouragement to reject the peer group? God may have something to do with it. God may pressure the student to reject the peer group. Parents might be so outraged by this peer group that they will not allow their son or daughter to deal with it at all. Educators might have to deal with it because malicious peer group disrupt the learning process in our schools.

Psychotherapists and psychiatrists may also help the student to understand that the best idea for him or her would be to reject the peer group and to go on with their lives.

Positive Versus Negative Peer Pressure

Positive Peer Pressure 1

Benefits of Good Peer Pressure

Positive peer pressure promotes healthy and productive relationships between peers in a school. Positive peer pressure encourages students to love each other. Positive peer pressure works to resolve all the conflicts that exist between students. Positive peer pressure promotes healthy socialization and the formation of constructive relationships.

Positive peer pressure is a collective effort between a group of students to accomplish the ability to work together to achieve their academic and career goals. Socialism between peer members in a school promotes the academic success of the members of the student body. It helps students to understand how to work with others to achieve his or her destiny that God would want him or her to achieve. Positive peer pressure discourages the use of illegal drugs and the use of alcohol among its peer members.

Positive peer pressure stimulates a student's relationship with God. Students pressure each other to pray to God. Students encourage each other to communicate with God. They try to understand what God wants from them.

The students try to fulfill the Will of God as a peer group by working with God and the Holy Spirit so that they can achieve the goals which God wants them to achieve.

God is honored when positive peer groups form within a student body of a school. God wants to bring these peer group support, guidance, love, and success in what they are trying to accomplish for themselves and for Humanity. God wants peer groups that begin in schools to have a positive effect of the formation of peer groups throughout the entire world in the future.

Positive Peer Pressure 2

Rejecting Drugs, Alcohol, and Tobacco

God wants all peer groups in all our schools to be sensible. God wants them to teach their students to reject illegal drugs, alcohol, and smoking. God wants special students to put the pressure upon their fellow students to achieve these goals so that our kids and young adults would have a better chance of surviving the substance abuse epidemic that we are suffering through now.

Students must understand the consequences of abusing illegal drugs, alcohol, and tobacco. Role models within our schools will help the student bodies of our schools to make the right decisions. They will reject the bad habits for the rest of their lives.

It is so important to teach our young kids about how bad and how destructive these drugs can be for all of us. Our peer groups must work with God to be sensible. God wants us to stop it with these three substances. Our peer groups must honor God by rejecting illegal drugs, alcohol, and tobacco.

The members of peer groups in our schools can be role models that will convince all students within our student bodies of all our schools to honor God by rejecting these malicious substances.

Positive Peer Pressure 3

Positive Sexual Attitudes

Our young adult peer groups in our schools must understand what they are doing when they think about underaged sexual activity. God does not want to see it in our grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools.

God does not want anyone to brainwash our members of our peer groups into thinking that anything about underaged sexual activity is positive for the young adult girl and the young adult boy that are involved.

Intelligent young adults will understand that God will want them to wait until they are ready to support a family or at least reach a college age before they consider being sexually active.

Sexual activity is the way that we work with God to create a new human life. That is the bottom line when it comes to the overall purpose of sexual activity. Our young adults in our grammar schools, middle schools, and high schools do not have the capability to develop a new human life after childbirth.

There is no such thing as a young adult boy and a young adult girl that want to have a sexual encounter to consummate the relationship. There is no such thing as a young adult girl and a young adult boy that will have sexual intimacy with one another without hurting each other. There is no other constructive purpose to achieve other than to work with God to create a new human life when a man and a woman decide to engage in sexual intimacy. There are consequences that any man and/or woman will face if they decide to test God's patience by trying to engage in sexual intimacy for purposes other than that of working to create a new human life.

Our kids and young adults must understand that they have nothing that is constructive to gain by engaging in sexual activity in grammar schools, middle schools, and in high schools. Peer groups that promote this kind of thinking honor God.

Positive Peer Pressure 4

We Want a Strong Relationship with God

Peer groups should promote daily prayer and a consistent communication between young adult students and God. God is there to develop our young adults to get to a point in their lives where they can achieve parenthood. God wants very much to understand the issues, concerns, and problems that our young adults face while they are preparing for the rest of their lives. God wants to help His young adults to overcome their hardships so that they can be successful in starting a family, establishing a career, and achieving their destiny later in their lives.

Our young adults need to understand that God is part of the way that God functions. Our young adults must understand that their relationship with God is essential to the way that they will succeed in their lives. They also must understand that an absence of their relationship with God in their lives will lead them to achieve a tragic failure for themselves and for their loved ones.

Peer groups must promote a strong effort for young adults to find God. Peer groups must make positive statements about what we must gain by searching for God and for finding God. Successful peer pressure focuses group members on their benefits as they grow closer to finding God in their lives.

Positive Peer Pressure 5

Discouraging Efforts to Harm Others

Successful peer groups discourage its members from having harmful thoughts about hurting themselves and/or hurting others.

God does not want young adults to fantasize about hurting themselves. God wants young adults to get help if they are so sad that they need medical psychiatric treatment if they feel the need to hurt themselves. God cries whenever we feel like hurting ourselves. God cries whenever we have fantasies about hurting others.

God feels pain when a young adult tries to find a way to himself or herself. We must teach our young adults in peer groups that they must go to an emergency room if they feel the need to inflict harm upon themselves.

God fells pain and suffering when a young adult finds ways to hurt others. They should go to the emergency room for medical psychiatric treatment rather than to prison for committing crime that involves hurting others.

A successful peer group will be successful when all its members will agree that violence against others is not a sufficient way to resolve conflicts and to solve others. We must be merciful with God by helping peers in our peer group to find ways other than violence to solve all our problems. Our peer group members should never feel justified in having fantasies of solving conflicts by inflicting pain, harm, and suffering upon someone else. We must respect God by refraining from violence always when it is humanly possible to do so.

Positive Peer Pressure 6

Preparing Students for Parenthood

Successful peer group members work with God as young adults to prepare for the eventuality of achieving parenthood. Peer groups in high schools and in colleges must work with God in many ways.

God must find suitable partners of the opposite gender for each of our peer group members. Our peer group members must allow God to introduce each of them to a young adult of the opposite gender that might be a lifelong soul mate who might marry him or her and that might help him or her to become a parent.

God helps peer groups to find ways to help their members to prepare for parenthood. They must be respectful to God with their sexual attitudes and their sexual behaviors. They must understand the process of sexual intercourse. They must understand conception. They must understand childbirth. They must understand how they could work with their partner of the opposite gender to develop human lives in a family atmosphere.

Our young adults come to understand how God wants them to work with a partner of the opposite gender to successfully create and to successfully develop human lives. A successful peer group must understand that they should begin to work with God to achieve parenthood, a career, and a successful marriage in the future.

Instigates Arguments and Conflict

Members of peer groups may not always agree on the basic facts of human life. A female member of an all-girl peer group might want to discuss the use of birth control with her boyfriend. The girls would live in a dorm on a college campus.

Would her friends encourage her to use birth control with her boyfriend? Would the girls tell their peer that she is a tramp or a slut? What is the argument that could happen between the girls over whether one of them should use birth control on a date with a boyfriend?

A conflict that involves the use of birth control in a high school or on a college campus is a conflict between the young adult and God. We must understand that God is not happy when a college-aged young adult girl will have a sexual relationship with a college-aged young adult boy.

Peer groups can be corrupted into thinking that God allows these types of abuses in our schools. God is angry when underaged minors in a high school or on a college campus attempt to use birth control. God can become very angry when a young adult boy seeks to sexually exploit a young adult girl by asking her to tolerate birth control during sexual activity while they are undergraduates in a high school or in a college.

We must hire family planning counselors to work in all young adult schools so that they can understand the realities of how to resolve peer group conflict that involves dating and intimacy. We should have psychotherapists that can work together with students to mediate other types of conflicts that disturb the peer group. The peer group members must work with God to resolve their conflicts and arguments.

Negative Peer Pressure 2

Thinking That Is Offensive to God

Our schools have a responsibility to educate our young adults about all aspects of sexuality between a man and a woman and all the sexual activities that can exist between a man and a woman. Schools that only teach how to use birth control and do not teach about God offend God.

God is part of a human being's sexuality. Our young adults must understand that their reproductive capabilities answer to God when God agrees with them that they should create a new human life through the loving intimacy between a man and a woman.

Sexual behaviors are not ten minutes of passion that has a climax with no other worries for the couple that engaged in the sexual behaviors. All persons that engage in sexual behaviors answer to God. God is hurt every time that sexual intercourse fails to produce the creation of a human life through a pregnancy. The successful use of birth control gives God a 100% chance of achieving extreme suffering when a couple that tries to get pregnant through loving intimacy prevents God from creating a new human life through using birth control.

The Morning-After Pill, Plan B, hurts God. This type of emergency birth control really allows men to think that they can succeed in sexually raping a woman with not liability from either God or from law enforcement. God wonders why people forget to have their birth control handy for a night of sex.

Abortion Options

A woman in a peer group in school gets pregnant. Should the peer group encourage her to get an abortion to deal with an unplanned pregnancy?

The most tragic consequence of sexual activity between a young adult male student and a young adult female student climaxes when their sexual activity leads to an unplanned pregnancy. The girl's peer group either in high school or in college must give her sane advice about how to deal with such a tragic pregnancy.

God creates all human life in His Factory of Human Life inside the body of every woman. He creates a human life in response to the loving intimacy that a future mother and a future father share for each other during sexual intercourse. God creates that new human life because He feels that the man and the woman in the relationship want to achieve parenthood with each other.

It is a crime against God to try to destroy His efforts to develop a newly created human life that He has created in His Factory of Human Life without His authorization. No one has the authority of causing a woman to have a miscarriage during a pregnancy other than God. An abortion is an induced or forced miscarriage which terminates the pregnancy.

Many young adult girls and college-aged girls would tell a pregnant young adult girl to have an abortion because it would be the best way to end a huge crisis that is threatening to destroy her academic career.

God creates all human life. God, and only God, has the right to terminate a pregnancy by causing a woman to have a miscarriage. If none of us creates a human life through a pregnancy, then none of us have the right to end a pregnancy through an induced miscarriage or an abortion.

Negative Peer Pressure 4

Illegal Drugs, Alcohol, and Smoking

Many peer groups put immense pressure on their peer members to drink alcohol and to smoke tobacco. Any high school student or college student might be desperate to be accepted into a peer group. Therefore, they may just start trying to drink alcoholic beverages and to start smoking cigarettes.

Peers in our high schools and colleges sometimes feel comfortable in giving in to the pressure to drink alcohol and to smoke tobacco. They do not care about the consequences of these types of substance abuse problems. Why is it that our schools do not teach our students about the dangers of using tobacco and alcohol? Why do colleges encourage drinking alcohol among undergraduates in dorms without helping them to understand how they are hurting each other?

We do not spend enough money, enough time, and enough effort to teach our young adults to reject any peer pressure that encourages them to use illegal drugs. Substance abuse rejection training should be part of the education that all our young adults will receive from all our grammar schools, high schools, middle schools, and colleges. We must teach our students to be sensible and to reject any negative peer pressure that encourages them to drink alcohol, to smoke, and to use illegal drugs. We should also discourage all our young adult students from owning and/or using a concealed firearm.

Promoting a Detachment from God

Some peer groups in our schools exist without understanding that we all must answer to Our One True God. The members of such peer groups are not motivated to pray to God. They are not inclined to understand the roles that God will play in all our lives. They do not want to understand that God keeps us alive. God tries to help us to have a purpose to exist in our lives.

We must help all our students and peer group members about the importance of praying to God. We must teach our young adults that we will fail in our efforts to succeed in our lives without the help and guidance of Our Supreme Being. Our young adults must understand that we cannot continue to exist as human beings when we are detached from God.

Being detached from God means many things. It means that we do not recognize the role that God plays in our everyday lives. We do not feel the need to pray to God. We do not feel the need to talk to God about our issues and problems. We think that we can continue to solve our problems without the help of God.

We will go through a pregnancy with a spouse without thinking something that is very simple and understandable. God has created a son or a daughter in His Factory of Human Life in a woman's body. God should get credit for creating all human life. Why is it that so many of us ignore the existence of God during a pregnancy and a childbirth?

Peer groups cannot give our young adults the impression that they can ignore God, that they do not have to pray to God, and that they do not have to communicate with God. We all must go to God with our problems to solve them responsibly.

Negative Peer Pressure 6

Indifference to God's Suffering

A wrongful death is a death that is not authorized and/or caused by God. Human beings or accidents cause wrongful deaths. Nothing hurts God more than to have to repair the damage to His Human Family after a human being is laid to rest after a wrongful death. We must understand that a wrongful death completely disrupts God and causes unbearable pain for Him.

Any sexual activity that happens between two adults either or the same gender or of opposite genders that is not motivated to create a new human life in His Factory of Human Life deeply hurts Him. Men that try to make men pregnant with no possible way of achieving a pregnancy very much hurt God. A man and a woman that abuse birth control and that are successful in avoiding a pregnancy very much hurt God.

Women that want to pay doctors to destroy God's creation of a new human life inside of His Factory of Human Life very much hurts Him. It is so selfish to not understand that destroying a pregnancy that exists because God created it could cause Him so much pain and suffering. We take it for granted that a man and a woman work with God to show the loving energy that works to create a new human life inside of God's Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. What would be a constructive purpose to terminate God Human Creation inside of a woman's body?

Promoting Unplanned Sexual Activity

Male peer groups in high schools and on college campuses like to encourage young adult boys to be ready for sexual activity with a girlfriend at any time by always having a condom ready for emergency use during an unplanned sexual experience.

How does a college male young adult explain the fact that he wants to be ready for an instantaneous sexual experience with a girlfriend by arming himself with condoms as emergency contraception?

Would college students that would have more abundant financial resources use Plan B, the Morning After Pill? Do they hide that in a drawer or in a secure place in a room so that no one will know that the morning after pill exists in a student's room in a dorm?

The guys in a dorm like to feel that they have done something that is successful by having sexual activity with a girlfriend. Young adult boys put the pressure on those who have girlfriends to conquer their girlfriends by convincing them to have sexual activity with them. This type of pressure to have sexual activity in dorms comes from both female peer groups and male peer groups.

Many college young adults feel that the first part of the deal is to get a girlfriend or a boyfriend. The second part of the deal is to convince the partner to become sexually active.

God is very upset when He sees this type of attitude on college campuses. He has many ways to punish college students that want to taunt Him with sexual activity that is not meant to produce a pregnancy. Peer groups that promote sexual activity on college campuses can expect to feel God's punishment one way or the other.

Negative Peer Pressure 8

Ending Intimate Relationships

Our young adults in peer groups believe that they can just walk out on relationships that have involved intimate sexual activity.

It deeply hurts God that a young adult man and a young adult woman would succeed in being intimate with each other for an extended period without achieving a pregnancy. God feels like a failure when He cannot respond to the intimacy of a loving boyfriend and a loving girlfriend to produce the loving energy that would be strong enough to produce a pregnancy.

God can also punish this couple if this failure to achieve a pregnancy involves the successful us of birth control. God is offended and is deeply hurt when a couple uses contraception properly to avoid a pregnancy. God always wants to respond to the loving sexual intimacy between a man and a woman by creating a new human life inside of His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body.

Nothing offends God more than a decision by a young adult boyfriend and a young adult girlfriend to end a relationship that has involved sexual intimacy without a pregnancy for an extended period to end with no pregnancies. God is very hurt by this type of successful mutual sexual exploitation. The love of a man and of a woman should always produce a successful pregnancy.

Peer Pressure to Become Sexually Active An Unplanned Pregnancy

It is a tragedy when a teenage girl becomes pregnant after dating a teenage boy for some time when they are in high school. An unplanned pregnancy can destroy a young adult girl's life.

Our schools should have Family Planning Courses that must teach our young adult girls about the dangers of engaging in underaged dating and engaging in underaged sexual activity. Our Family Planning Courses must help young girls to understand the way that one single sexual experience with a young adult boy can lead to a pregnancy that will be the disaster of that girl's life.

Why would a young girl in high school or in college want to experiment with sexual activity? Sexual activity is a ritual between a man, a woman, and God. God awards the status of parenthood to a man and a woman who show true loving intimacy for each other. God wants our adults to have the maturity to understand how to exercise the responsibilities of being a parent.

Sexual activity is part of our relationship with God. God works with a man and a woman to bring a new human life into the world when a man and a woman show loving intimacy for each other that makes God certain that they can become loving and responsible parents. Sexual activity is about working with God to create a human life. Sexual activity is not about getting away with raping a young girl while using birth control.

We need to help our young adult girls in both high schools and in colleges that sexual activity without the intent to conceive a human life exploits them and hurts their relationship with God. A relationship between a man and a woman should become sexually active when they are ready to conceive a human life. That is what God wants for our young adults.

Becoming Infected with an STD

We must be respectful to God with our sexual behaviors because our sexuality and our sexual behaviors are part of our relationship with God. Sexual activity that prevents God from creating a new human life deeply hurts God. The use of birth control tries to stop God from creating a human life during sexual intimacy between a man and a woman. This deeply hurts God. God can only tolerate birth control to a certain point before He will hurt us for it.

A man cannot make another man pregnant. A woman cannot make another woman pregnant. How does God feel when He sees two men that are trying to make each other pregnant? What does God think when He sees two women trying to make each other pregnant? What if they try to make numerous partners of the same gender pregnant? How can God tolerate promiscuity in young adults and adults that try to get multiple partners of the same gender pregnant?

These are young adults and adults that are high-risk candidates to become infected with one of many sexually transmitted diseases. God punishes us when we refuse to work with Him to create a new human life during sexual intimacy. He punishes us if we try to get multiple partners of the same gender pregnant. He punishes us if we engage in intimacy with someone with the intent to infect the partner with a sexually transmitted disease. Family planning courses must help our young adults to understand how they choose their sexual orientation and the first time that they become sexually active.

Exploiting a Minor for Sexual Activity

There are some families that will allow their young adult girls to date underaged boys. Some boys take advantage of a girl's raging hormones to convince the girls to tolerate molestation, French kissing, groping, and nudity. Is this what the parents of the young girl want their young adult girl to experience while they are in high school?

You do not have to be a minor to face sexual exploitation. We can always face some type of sexual exploitation as adults. Does sexual exploitation feel good? What do the victim and the predators must gain from engaging in sexual exploitation? What is the emotional damage that a young adult girl feels when a young adult boy sexually exploits her? Does the young adult boy feel that he has gained something by sexually exploiting a young girl in a grammar school or in a high school?

Is underaged dating safe for young minors that are in grammar schools and in high schools? There will come a time in their relationship when they will want to consummate their relationship. That means that they will lose their virginity to each other in a sexual encounter that would make it official that they are destined to spend the rest of their lives together.

Parents and educators can no longer allow our young adult girls and our young adult boys to suffer sexual exploitation. Our students must understand what sexual exploitation is and how it works. Our students must understand the suffering that will happen when someone sexually exploits one of them. They must also understand the suffering that they will cause for someone else by sexually exploiting him or her.

We must stop sexual exploitation in all our grammar schools, high schools, and colleges. We must help our students to enjoy heterosexual relationships that are free from destructive sexual exploitation.

Sex Without the Intent to Conceive

God wants all sexual encounters between a man and a woman to result in the creation of a new human life. A new human life after childbirth is the most beautiful gift that God could ever send to us and to our spouse in our lifetime.

What does a man and a woman must gain by engaging in sexual activity without the intent to work with God to create a new human life? Does it feel good? Does a mutual climax such as an orgasm bring satisfaction to both partners? Is sexual activity a way to show love for a spouse even though they do not want a baby to come out of their intimacy?

How long does a woman tolerate the use of birth control? How long does a man tolerate the use of birth control? What happens if the birth control method is not used properly and fails?

What is the main benefit of engaging in sexual relations with a partner of the opposite gender if both partners do not want to work with God to bring a new human life into the world?

God can become very offended and hurt when birth control prevents Him from creating a new human life in His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman during sexual activity between a man and his partner of the opposite gender. This leads to an eventual tragedy for the couple that does this to God.

Sex and Our Relationship with God

All men and women have sexual organs. We are supposed to use our sexual organs with a partner of the opposite gender during sexual activity and sexual intercourse to work with God to create a new human life inside of God's Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body.

Are there other functions that our sexual organs perform for us? Working with a spouse of the opposite gender and with God is just about the end of it. That is the only real purpose of retaining and using our sexual organs.

What happens to others who are paid to engage in sexual activity without the intent to conceive? God will severely punish them for disgracing the way that He creates and develops human life inside of His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. God is very disturbed when He sees young adults or adults that have received payments to engage in sexual activity.

Are there some of us that are upset with the gender that God has chosen for us? Do we understand what gender means? A male gender means that a man carries sperm cells which are the Seeds of Life in a relationship with a woman. A man cannot get pregnant. A woman can get pregnant when she receives the sperm, the Seed of Human Life from a man during sexual intercourse.

Why would a man want to change his gender so that he could get pregnancy? Why would a woman want to become a man so that they could get a woman pregnant? God chooses our gender for reasons that only he understands. God is very angry when men want to get pregnant and when a woman wants to inject the Seed of Life into a woman to get her pregnant.

This is a gender disorder. A gender disorder is an attempt to reject the gender that God has chosen for us when He first created us in His Factory of Human Life inside our mother's body.

Unacceptable Peer Pressure for Sex

Peers have no right to put pressure on underaged minors to begin to try to become sexually active. A peer group in a grammar school or in high school breaks the rules when they put pressure on young adult girls to become intimate with a boyfriend. Peers have no right to pressure a boy in grammar school or in high school to become sexually active with a girlfriend.

Destructive peer groups in our schools must be either punished or they must cease to exist. No peer group has the right to pressure any underaged student to engage in sexual activity. Students that use that peer pressure to confuse a young adult student in grammar school or in high school need to be severely punished for pressuring a boyfriend and a girlfriend to severely injure each other.

Students in grammar schools and high schools cannot devastate a young adult boyfriend and a young adult girlfriend to have sexual activity without feeling the punishment of God. God punishes anyone that participates in a campaign of pressure that encourages an underaged boy and an underaged girl to engage in sexual activity in their relationship.

We might someday have family planning counselors in all schools that will help young couples to understand their options when they must decide about becoming intimate. God wishes that such counselors would exist in every school by now.

The Consequences of Sexual Activity

There are many different types of outcomes from sexual activity. A couple may become pregnant after a childbirth. A promiscuous individual may become infected with a sexually transmitted disease. A young adult girl could become sexually active and could become pregnant. How would a teenage girl and her mother make decisions about an abortion?

It is wonderful to become a parent if we are ready to accept the responsibilities of parenthood. A sane husband and wife work under the guidance of God to show sexual intimacy between each other so that they will hit the jackpot and will become pregnant. They would be prepared to work with God to develop the new baby by working with God.

Is teenage sexual activity a product of peer pressure? It might be possible. However, it is highly unlikely that young adults completely understand how underaged minors can hurt God by engaging in illegal sexual activity. Do our schools teach our young adults to play it safe by exercising abstinence rather than to injure themselves by using birth control? Are there advantages to practicing abstinence in a relationship when you are not ready to have a baby? Is birth control more hurtful to a woman's sexual organs than the implementation of abstinence?

Our young adults do not have to worry about unplanned pregnancies, sexually transmitted diseases, and/or hurting a partner if the boy and the girl both agree to exist in a relationship while practicing abstinence. The safest way for young adult couples to avoid the consequences of sexual activity is to practice abstinence until they are ready to work with God to bring a new human life into the world in into God's Human Family.

Is Sex Right for a Young Adult?

Sex is wrong for a young adult when it is a response to peer pressure in grammar school, high school, and/or in college. Fellow peers have no right to put pressure on a fellow young adult to violate a boyfriend or a girlfriend. Deciding when is the right time to become sexually active with a boyfriend and a girlfriend should have nothing to do with peer pressure.

However, our peers challenge us to do very unusual things while we are underaged young adults in our schools. Young adults fantasize about sexual activity as something that we associate with adulthood. Peers expect us to become sexually active, especially in college. College students become desperate to find a spouse. They in fact become so desperate to graduate with a relationship with a potential spouse that they will be willing to engage in sexual activity to convince both partners to continue their relationship after graduation from college.

Entrapment is the main reason why graduating seniors agree to participate in sexual activity before graduation. They engage in sexual activity because of desperation. They do not care about how they can hurt their partners or how their partners can hurt them.

There is no right time for a young adult to become sexually active. Every young adult is different. However, the desperation to retain a potential spouse before graduation or when we are single and desperate to marry a spouse of the opposite gender, are usually the times that sexual activity tends to be necessary.

Pursuing Behavioral Health Help Students Reject a Bad Peer Group

There are peer groups within our schools that are destructive. An individual student in a grammar school, high school, and/or college must evaluate different peer groups within their school to decide which one to join.

A bad peer group promotes the use of illegal drugs, alcohol, smoking, and the use of firearms. A bad peer group supports the young adults that engage in high-risk sexual behaviors. A bad peer group is affiliated with gangs and organized crime. A bad peer group has members that are both homosexual and heterosexual. This type of peer group is a total disaster for any student.

A young adult must rely on his or her relationship with God when he or she must decide whether to accept an offer of the members of such a destructive peer group to join their club. God helps sane children and young adults to stop forming such obnoxious peer groups. A sane young adult girl and/or a sane young adult boy will receive counseling from God that will help him to understand that joining such a disastrous peer group would be hazardous to their lives.

It is emotionally painful when a student must reject an invitation to join a peer group. A student's relationship with God helps him or her to make the painful decision. God wants to save our children and young adults from the influence of the members of malicious peer groups. God wants to stop His students from getting into drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and firearms. God must use His influence upon His students to stop them from joining bad peer groups.

Peer Groups and Psychiatric Treatment

Participation in bad peer groups or even in good peer groups can lead a young adult to become mentally ill. There is always emotional instability that happens to young adults when they face the stress of participating in peer groups.

God programs us to be social beings. That means that God expects us to be sociable with our peers in schools, in social environments, and in our jobs. Children and young adults must learn how to be social from participating in peer groups as children and as young adults.

The peer pressure to do something wrong such as to use illegal drugs or to use a firearm can make a peer group participant very ill. It will become very apparent to his or her parents and educators that the student may have been developing psychiatric problems. This happens when a peer group asks a member to do something to hurt himself or to hurt others.

Parents and educators must understand that there are times when peer pressure can make a student mentally ill. It is beneficial to put such a student under psychiatric treatment and under counseling by a therapist. Peer pressures cannot turn our kids and young adults into criminals and substance abusers. That is why it is so important to get them help when involvement in a peer group has caused them to become mentally ill and out of touch with reality.

It is better to seek psychiatric treatment for a child or young adult that has been injured in a peer group than to watch that student disintegrate over a period.

Peer Groups and Emotional Injuries

Peer groups can cause emotional injuries for our student that are participants in the peer groups. Peer groups of young adults can injure it members all the time.

Members can humiliate other members. Members can have disagreements and fights with other members. Members can challenge other members to commit crimes. There may be a movement between the members to experiment with substance abuse. The peer group may require its members to abuse alcohol.

Peer groups often generate a lot of conflict within the relationships of its members. They try to find a purpose to exist. They try to decide what activities to pursue. They want to understand how to date with members of the opposite gender or of the same gender. They need to understand how they want to pursue their education. They need to understand if they will pursue their relationship with God.

Members may pick on one person and might require that person to do something to hurt himself or herself by using an illegal drug. The member could face expulsion from the peer group if he or she does not use the illegal drug. What would happen at this point?

That member would have to withdraw from the peer group. He or she would have to seek psychiatric treatment and psychotherapy to cope with the pain and suffering of losing his or her peer group.

God would encourage our children and young adults to withdraw from any peer group that would require a member to hurt himself or herself. Parents and educators must understand that malicious peer groups must be banned from our schools to insure the safety of our students. Parents, educators, psychiatrists, psychotherapists, and God must work together to help a student to survive his or her emotional injuries.

Justification of a Rejection of a Peer Group

Therapists should try to help students to understand when a rejection of a peer group is absolutely the most justifiable option that they will face in their academic career.

Bad peer groups only serve to hurt their members. One member can detect an effort by the peer group to hurt him or her. They then must decide whether to hurt himself or herself with an illegal drug.

God must help all students that exist in all peer groups. God will help a student that is facing an offer to use an illegal drug to leave the peer group and to reject the invitation to use the illegal drug. God will help the student to feel better by helping him or her to understand the consequences of what would have happened if he or she had complied with their request.

Our students must understand that they should immediately resign from a peer group if their members should ever ask a student to use an illegal drug. It is painful to reject your peer group and to be by yourself at lunchtime. However, peer group members that ask us to hurt ourselves cannot possibly be friends of ours. We cannot embrace and love a peer group member that invites us to begin to be a substance abuser.

The Availability of Premarital Counseling

Many of our young adults develop relationships that lead to a marriage while they are in high school and in college. There are many issues that they need to consider as their relationship progresses over time. It is so important for the government to fund counseling programs for young adult couples in our schools to help them to deal with their more difficult problems.

When do a young adult virginal boy and a young adult virginal girl decide that it is the right time to begin to explore sexual intimacy? How do they deal with birth control issues? Should they wait until after graduation to become engaged? What if they have conflict because the female student does not want to use birth control or to have sexual activity at this point in their relationship?

Do our schools help our young adults to understand how sexual intimacy between a man, a woman, and God ultimately leads to the birth of a new human life? Premarital counselors and online schools could help our engaged young adults to understand the process of working with God to create a new human life.

Conflict management therapy would help the couple to resolve their problems before they would carry their long-term relationship past graduation. This therapy would help the man and the woman in the relationship to stop hurting each other. Therapists would try to understand why they are trying to hurt each other. Therapists would support their decisions about sexual intimacy.

It is very important for our young adult couples to have resources that will help them to work through their conflicts so that they will achieve marriage and parenthood.

Decisions About Sexual Intimacy

Our schools have an obligation to help our young adults to understand the true meaning of sexual intercourse. We must conclude that all human and nonhuman life come from God. God creates all life in the Universe. We must understand that the main purpose of sexual activity is to allow a man, a woman, and God to work together to create a new human life.

Having a sexual encounter on a campus could very possibly injure a virginal young adult. God does not like it when a boyfriend is a sex offender that has a sexual experience with his virginal girlfriend because he wants the thrill of a sexual encounter.

Whether the couple wants children should be part of the decision that they must make about their sexual activity when they are still in school. They must understand that every sexual encounter is an effort to work with God to create a human life. A couple successfully frustrates God in His efforts to create a human life during sexual intimacy when they successfully use contraception.

Birth control is about trying to create a human life with God and simultaneously stopping God from creating a human life in His Factory of Human Life. Is there an emotional injury when a woman forfeits an opportunity to achieve parenthood by successfully using birth control? What does a young woman gain from sexual activity if she wants to be successful in using birth control to prevent a pregnancy? How does God feel when a couple persistently frustrates His efforts to create a new human life during sexual activity? What does a couple gain by persistently doing this to God repeatedly? Do we want to make a career of hurting God with birth control?

Premarital Relationship Counseling

It is important for a boyfriend and a girlfriend to seek psychiatric treatment and psychotherapy when their conflicts threaten to end their relationship. God always tries to become involved in trying to save the relationship of a potential married couple that can achieve parenthood. God is always desperate to help young couples that are potential parents to survive their difficulties.

A therapist can help the engaged couple about what the conflict in their relationship is all about. What are some of the conflicts in these types of relationships.

A man does not understand the female menstrual cycle. A man does not understand that a woman can only have real sexual intercourse for three to five days of her menstrual cycle. Men do not understand a woman's anxieties as she drifts closer to trying to achieve a pregnancy. Is a woman going to be embarrassed when she will be sleeping with her boyfriend or husband during her menstrual cycle?

Do the married couple or the boyfriend and girlfriend know what to expect when they try to achieve parenthood by being intimate with each other numerous times? Is the woman in the relationship scared and embarrassed? Is the man embarrassed because he does not know if he can perform to a point until his wife or girlfriend will get pregnant?

It easier to communicate when they are dating. It is harder to communicate when they are living together. There are times when they might not tolerate each other. The biggest mistake for a man is expecting his wife to tolerate birth control persistently for extended periods of time. A woman's reproductive system cannot support sexual intercourse more than once every three to six months. Women are very angry when the use of birth control causes them to feel physical and emotional pain during sexual intercourse.

Online Family Planning Training

We need a way to educate our young adults about family planning issues that affect our premarital relationships.

Our students must receive training about the benefits and the consequences of using different types of birth control. Our young adults must understand the mechanics of sexual intercourse. They must understand the mechanics of the female menstrual cycle.

They must understand the concepts of male sexual arousal and female sexual arousal. They must understand that the ideal time for a man and a woman to have sexual intercourse to become pregnant would be during the woman's ovulation period of her menstrual cycle.

Couples can use an ovulation detector to understand when a woman is ovulating. They then can begin to have sexual intercourse until they will hopefully work with God to achieve a pregnancy. It would make no sense for the woman to have sexual intercourse during any other time outside of her ovulation cycle.

It is important for young adults to understand the anatomy of the male reproductive system and the anatomy of the female reproductive system. They need to understand the process of sexual intercourse up to and including a male orgasm and a female orgasm.

Intelligent Responses to Peer Pressure Positive versus Negative Peer Pressure

There are many schools that sponsor positive and constructive peer groups. These peer groups promote healthy and productive social interactions between all the students in their schools. The members of positive peer groups like to pray and to pursue their relationships with God. They like to seek counseling if they feel that they have behavioral problems. They like to behave in ways that are respectful to God and to the student bodies of their schools.

Negative peer groups like to disrupt their student bodies by promoting illegal activities such as using illegal drugs, using firearms, using alcohol, working as a drug dealer, and working for organized crime. Such members of these destructive peer groups destabilize their communities by engaging in activities that are hurtful to themselves and that are harmful to others.

Positive peer group members work with God. God guides them. God works with them. God prepares them for a career, a marriage, and parenthood. God talks to these students because of the way that these students show love for Him. God helps these students to understand what they can do to be an asset to progress of Humanity.

God tries to help our schools to reform our negative peer groups. Negative peer groups face the discipline of God. God does not want to lose His kids and young adults to a lifetime of crime, unemployment, and homelessness and incarceration. God does not want our kids to become infected with sexually transmitted diseases.

God wants all our students to be parts of productive and constructive peer groups. His discipline will lead us to achieve that goal.

God's Response to Peer Pressure

God promotes and encourages our students to promote positive peer pressure that encourages our students to lead productive lives that contribute to the overall happiness of Humanity. Kids and young adults that show God the ability to use positive peer pressure to love Him, to love others can look for rewards from God in the future.

God wants all of us to have a good attitude. Exerting positive peer pressure means that you must have a good attitude toward everyone that you deal with. God wants to teach all our kids and young adults to have a good attitude toward all the members of His Human Family. God will guide our kids and young adults to make the world happier by guiding them to show a positive attitude and positive peer pressure that will help them to connect to God so that God can help them and us.

God wants to help those students that exert bad peer pressure in their schools. God wants reform students that have a bad attitude toward their peers, to Humanity, and toward God. God wants to find different ways to discipline these kids and young adults so that they will have a good attitude toward God and toward Humanity.

God wants to share a mutual love between Himself and those that used to belong to bad peer groups. He wants to show love to those students that are in positive peer groups also.

A Constructive Response to God

God understands the benefits and the consequences of peer pressure better than anyone else. God knows how responding to and complying with negative peer pressure can ruin the life of a kid or a young adult. God knows that a kid or a young adult that responds well with positive peer pressure is more likely to succeed and to make intelligent and constructive decisions about his or her life.

God has a special bond with our kids and young adults. God always supervises peer pressures in our schools to see how peer pressure helps students and how peer pressure hurts students. God wants to stop our kids and young adults from adopting the activities and the destructive habits that accompany negative peer pressure. God wants our kids and young adults to embrace the beneficial attitudes and efforts to achieve that accompany good peer pressure.

God is there to help our kids and young adults to do good things. God does not like it when our schools tolerate the existence of harmful and negative peer groups within a school. God wants schools to promote the formation and the existence of positive peer groups.

Our schools must understand that God can become destructive when He detects that kids and young adults in a peer group are trying to be destructive. God is destructive when He detects that negative peer groups are encouraging our kids and young adults to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others. God becomes angry when He detects the intent to hurt oneself and/or to hurt others.

God wants to be a part of the formation and the continued existence of all positive peer groups. God wants to work with teachers, parents, and law enforcement agencies to dismantle and to destroy negative peer groups.

Peer Pressure Can Benefit the Community

God likes to guide the participants of positive peer groups. Positive peer groups can contribute to the way that its citizens have positive and constructive relationships with God. The participants of positive peer groups can help the members of the community to become more attached to God. Members of the community can show a stronger love for each other and for God in response to the positive peer pressure they receive from positive peer groups.

Peer pressure to pray to God can help the community to find peace and tranquility. A community that has positive peer groups receives encouragement to pray to God. That makes the community a safer and happier place to live. It also brings the members of the community closer to finding God in their lives.

Positive peer groups can help members of the community to pray to God and to communicate with God about their issues, concerns, and problems. Positive peer groups can try to guide other kids and young adults away from behaviors that bring shame to the community. These bad behaviors include using illegal drugs, alcohol, and/or weapons. God wants the community to admire and to be proud of His positive peer groups.

We can reduce the existence of crime in a more constructive manner by creating peer groups that we can train to work in the community as legal children and as legal young adults. We must help them to understand the difference between what is legal and what is not legal. We must help them to understand the benefits and consequences of participating in good and bad peer groups.

Negative Peer Pressure Must End

We must train our students to be smart in our schools. We must teach them math, reading, and English. We must also teach them about dealing with negative peer pressure both in our schools and out on the streets.

Our intelligent students must help parents, educators, and law enforcement officers to identify malicious peer groups and to disable these peer groups. We cannot allow negative peer groups like gangs to continue to give our kids the idea that they can break laws every day without facing the penalties of the criminal justice system. Peers must fight malicious peer groups by discouraging our kids and young adults from using weapons, alcohol, tobacco, and illegal drugs.

We need to reach our kids and young adults in many ways. We must help them to understand what peer pressure is and where peer pressure comes from. We need to help our kids to know how to tell the difference between the good peer pressure and the bad peer pressure.

We must all work together both in schools and in the community to break apart negative peer groups such as gangs and drug cartels. We must convince our kids and young adults to say know to firearms, tobacco, illegal drugs, and alcohol. We must work with law enforcement agencies to end the illegal activities of negative peer groups. We will not continue to allow negative peer groups to corrupt our schools and to corrupt our communities.

We must work with God to find ways to reform the kids and young adults that belong to negative peer groups. Our goal should be to eventually welcome them back into the community as a positive influence. Our goal is not to incarcerate them. We will end negative peer pressure one way or the other.

God Can Help Us with Peer Pressure

God is always there to help our educators, parents, and students in all our schools. God wants His schools to be productive and safe learning environments for his kids and young adults. God will not tolerate a group of students that encourage fellow students to hurt themselves and/or to hurt others.

God has the power to communicate with our students. God wants all our students to succeed in their lives. God wants each one of our students to be a positive influence for their fellow peers. The really good students pray to God every day. The good students try to do what they feel that God wants them to do. God can guide all our parents, educators, and students to understand how to respond to good peer pressure and to bad peer pressure.

Our students need help from a Higher Power when they confront bad peer pressure. God must help our kids and young adults to reject negative peer pressure. A good student would reject the opportunity to use illegal drugs in a party. That student would subsequently report that problem to teachers and parents.

A disturbed student would begin to engage in the process of becoming a substance abuser and would take the offer to use illegal drugs for the first time. This type of thinking is the product of an indifference of the love that God has for all of us. God must try to stop our kids and young adults from becoming substance abusers. God suffers when His efforts to save our lives from the menace of substance abuse fall apart and fail. The consequences of rejecting God's advice can be severe.

Concepts in Young Adult Sexual Activity An Exercise in Mutual Exploitation

There is no justification for allowing underaged minors to engage in sexual activity. It is better to teach them about the mechanics of sexual activity. We must teach them that God creates all human life in His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. We must teach our kids about the way that God decides to create a new human life inside of a woman. We must help them to understand the process of sexual intercourse. We must also warn them about the use of birth control, engaging in highrisk sexual behaviors, sexually transmitted diseases, unplanned pregnancies, and teenage pregnancies.

Parents are not rational when they allow a young sixteen-year-old girl to go out on a date with another seventeen-year-old minor. This kind of dating could lead to a teenage pregnancy at any time. What is the purpose of dating if both the girl and the boy are unemployed and do not even have a high-school diploma. The couple will engage in sexual activity sooner or later. Could God rescue them from the consequence of underaged sexual activity when they are still in high school?

Any young adult boy that has sexual experiences with a young female minor is a sex offender. The boy is trying to rape and to violate an underaged young adult. This type of thing is completely illegal. Any young adult boy who tries to have a sexual experience with an underaged female minor should be a rapist.

There is no excuse for parents to allow a young adult boy and a young adult girl to date each other if the eventual product of the relationship will be an underaged teenage pregnancy. We should warn young adult boys that they will be subject to prosecution if they are caught in trying to have sexual encounters with an underaged girl.

A Young Adult Pregnancy

Why would two young adults in either high school or in college want to engage in sexual activity? Does a high-school student really want to become a parent at his or her age. Does a college male or female want to drop out of college to support a newborn baby? What is the purpose of sexual activity if both the male and female partners do not want to give birth to a child?

Peer pressure is a factor in the decision that a young couple will make in their decision to become sexually active. Another factor might be that they do not understand what God does with young adults that try to have sexual activity without the intent to conceive. They do not understand that God is supposed to create all human life during sexual activity inside of His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman.

Young adults that engage in sexual activity without the intent to become parents face God's punishment. A young adult male college student may have to drop out of college to get a job to support his girlfriend and his new baby because she became pregnant during their sexual activity.

A female young adult may also have to drop out of the school so that she can be a full-time mother without a degree.

Our young adults must understand that God must be part of their decision to become sexually active. It is better to abstain from sexual activity when you are a student to avoid God's punishment.

Exercising Abstinence While in School

It is such a hardship for a young adult man to have panic attacks and mood swings over birth control while he is in high school or in college. What does an underaged minor must gain from sexual intercourse if he or she does not want a pregnancy? God creates all human life. God is angry when a young adult man and a young adult woman become sexually active and use birth control devices to frustrate and to incapacitate his efforts to create a new human life inside of His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body.

It much less stressful if you can enjoy quality time with your fiancé on a campus or in high school. Building a friendship is a very big part of developing your relationship into a marriage. Sexual exploitation of a girlfriend hurts God. It hurts the girlfriend. It hurts the boyfriend.

We should not believe students on college campuses that say that you should use birth control if you get a girlfriend on campus. That is not true. The love that a young adult man and a young adult woman share for each other on a college campus or in graduate school is a commitment to consider the possibility of becoming married and then working with God to create and to develop human life.

You just do not have the resources to do that when you are in either high school or in college. However, the love that a young adult man has for a young adult woman is easier to maintain if the couple removes the pressure off themselves to have sexual activity without the intent to work with God to create a human life and to use birth control that may injure both the young adult man and the young adult woman.

Abstinence is the most powerful form of birth control. Men show consideration for the stress that a woman goes through during her menstrual cycle by agreeing to abstain from sexual activity. A man and a woman will still be in love if they use abstinence as a birth control method.

Sexually Violating Minors

It seems that we are all a victim of a sex offense at some point in our lives. A cruel man will molest an underaged girl or an underaged boy. A young adult boy will rape and impregnate a young adult girl. A man will infect a young adult with HIV or other types of sexually transmitted diseases.

God does not have to tolerate this problem. Rape, molestation, and infecting minors with sexually transmitted diseases are not compatible with what God wants to happen in the lives of His young adults and their families.

God finds these sex offenders. God works with the criminal justice system to bring these sex offenders to justice. They do not get away with their crimes for very long until they are arrested for being the way that they are.

Sex offenders are mentally ill. Only a mentally ill individual would seek sexual encounters with underaged minors. These are people that have psychiatric disorders. Mental health professionals should be able to treat this idea that these sex offenders have about having relationships with minors when they are in high school. We must help these sex offenders to understand that they must fantasize about adult partners. We need to conduct studies to see why sex offenders believe that they are attracted to underaged minors.

Responsible Preparation for Parenthood

Preparing to assume the responsibilities of parenthood is a difficult process for most young adults. Young must graduate from high school or from college. You must find a girlfriend. You must get engaged. You must find a well-paying job. Your spouse must find a well-paying-job. Then the both of you must decide. Should we try to become parents or should we leave our relationship where it is?

God is a big part of this decision. God puts a lot of pressure on childless married couples to try to achieve parenthood. God makes parenthood to be the greatest challenge that they will ever face. God works with childless couples to offer them a much higher level of happiness than what they have already achieved.

Working with God to produce a new human life is no easy task. How many couples know that God is in their lives to guide them through the process of becoming pregnant and of giving birth? How many couples thank God immediately after a childbirth? How many couples pray to God right after childbirth?

We can be responsible in the way that we will prepare for parenthood by following the guidance of God. God will guide us through the basic steps. The basic steps would be getting pregnant and giving birth. Then, God must work with the parents to develop the baby into a toddler that can function. Finally, parents have done a good job if their guidance from God has successfully worked to help them to prepare their child for daycare and/or grammar school.

God works in the background of all toddlers, children, and young adults to help parents and educators to continue to continue the process of developing our students.

Family Planning Training

It is very important for our young adults to understand that their sexuality is part of their relationship with God. It is so important for young adults to understand that we all must go to God with our spouse of the opposite gender to find a way to create a new human life and to bring that new human life into the world.

Educators must understand that sexual intercourse, the menstrual cycle, sexual arousal, the sexual anatomy of a man, and the sexual anatomy of a woman are all topics that should be taught to our young adults while they are in grammar school or in high school.

Our students cannot be trained to play guessing games with their sexuality. They must understand the processes of sexual activity so that they can make responsible and intelligent decisions about their sexual activities and about their pursuit of achieving parenthood with their spouse.

Our students deserve to know the truth about how God works with our young adults throughout their courtship, their engagement, and their marriage to prepare to achieve parenthood. It is not fair to our students for educators to force students to play guessing games about sexual activity. We must be intelligent. We must tell our students the truth about sexual activity. We must tell them to do everything that they can to connect with God to make the right decisions about how to pursue the goal of parenthood.

We must understand that God is a part of every effort to achieve a pregnancy and parenthood.

Conclusion The Pain of an Unplanned Pregnancy

God needs to work with educators to warn our young adults about what might happen to them if they are reckless and irresponsible with their sexual behaviors in a relationship with a partner of the opposite gender.

Most young adult girls theoretically can become pregnant after sexual intercourse after they start having their menstrual cycles. A young girl's menstrual cycle usually begins somewhere between the ages of twelve years old to fifteen years old.

Can a twelve-year-old girl or a thirteen-year-old girl understand the menstrual cycle enables her to become pregnant when she will become intimate with her boyfriend? I feel that young girls should understand the horrors that await them if they start dating and engaging in sexual activity at the same time.

Our young girls deserve protection from con artists that will convince them to have one or more sexual encounters out of a need to sexually exploit the young adult girl. A young adult girl needs to understand the mechanics of sexuality so that she will have an advantage over anyone else that might want to rape them or to take advantage of them.

Girls must understand that their ability to become pregnant is activated when they start having their menstrual period. They must understand that repeated efforts to engage in sexual activity after she has been having menstrual cycles will eventually result in an unplanned pregnancy. She must understand that she would want to wait until after high school or college before she will flirt with sexual activity that might lead to a catastrophic pregnancy.

Peer-Supported Sexual Activity

Some high schools and colleges have major problems with gangs of students that support sexual activity while students are in high school or while they are undergraduates in college. There is a lot of peer pressure to engage in sexual activity on college campuses all over the country.

This problem can cause severe conflict in a dorm. A female student might be desperate to support a relationship with a boyfriend. She might agree to engage in sexual activity with him. Where do they go to engage in sexual activity?

The reality is that students that want to have sexual activity in a dorm disrupt the entire campus community in the dorm. Students that live in the dorm might detect that one or two undergraduate girls might be getting ready to attempt to have sexual activity with their boyfriends in rooms that are not assigned to them. This could produce a lot of anger on the floors of the dorms where the sexual activity is supposed to happen.

It is too embarrassing to try to find some way to have sexual activity in a dorm. It might be easier if one student lives in off-campus housing. Sexual activity in dorms deeply offends the entire campus community. It is illegal to have sexual activity in a dorm. Everyone just will not tolerate it. There is no reason why a young adult girl and a young adult boy in a college dorm should be contemplating sexual activity at all. These types of students should pray to God for advice.

Permission from God

Our reproductive system is part of our relationship with God. We use our reproductive system in conjunction with the reproductive system of our spouse and our relationship with God to achieve a pregnancy. God is involved in all sexual activity that results in a pregnancy or that is intended to result in a pregnancy. God is offended by couples that use birth control. Either you want a baby or you do not want a baby. You have sexual intercourse if you want a baby. You abstain from sexual intercourse if you do not want a baby. We all pray for the safety and the fate that couple that use birth control will have when they finally must face God.

That is the basic argument. There is nothing wrong with abstaining from sexual activity. This is especially true when you are in school and struggling to get good grades and preparing to get a job. Sexual activity would just increase an undergraduate's level of stress by 250%. A boyfriend that really loves his girlfriend would not want her to suffer through the stress of feeling obliged to engage in sexual activity and to use birth control until graduation. We are saying that because a boyfriend should be merciful with his girlfriend. An undergraduate boyfriend does not want to make an undergraduate girlfriend to suffer and to endure extreme levels of stress while she is in school.

God gives all of us the authority to become sexually active when he feels that we can responsibly achieve parenthood. Our sexuality works with God to help us to achieve parenthood. That means that that God gives us the authorization to have children with our partner of the opposite genders.

It is much less of a stress on our relationship with God if our motive for engaging in sexual activity is to achieve childbirth and parenthood rather than to seek sexual pleasure.

The Purpose of Sexual Activity

Sexual activity is a way that a man, a woman, and God work together to achieve the conception of a new human life and a pregnancy. Sexual activity is part of our relationship with God. Its sole purpose is to work with God and a member of the opposite gender to create human life.

God decides when it would be the right time to bring a married man and a married woman together to achieve a pregnancy and parenthood by showing loving intimacy for each other during sexual intercourse or sexual activity.

God responds to their need to start a family. God understands that they want to work with Him to bring new human lives into this world. God understands that they would be excellent parents.

God wants to create life as the result of sexual activity when it is a married couple's time to achieve parenthood. God loves to create life inside of His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman. God loves the opportunity to present a new human life in the form of a baby to his or her parents after childhood.

Sexual activity is supposed to work like this. The purpose of sexual activity is to produce this outcome. The purpose of sexual activity is to help a male spouse and a female spouse to form a family and/or to increase the number of children that will be part of that family. God likes to give all parents the maximum number of children that they can support for Him. God wants to develop large numbers of children with each married couple.

The Results of Reckless Sexual Behaviors

There are two things that can go wrong when you engage in reckless sexual behaviors. For one, you might get someone pregnant under unfavorable circumstances. For two, you may become infected with a sexually transmitted disease.

A man that has sexual activity with a woman that he has known for less than three months is irresponsible. The woman will get pregnant eventually. Who will be responsible for supporting the baby?

Why would a woman submit her sexuality to a man that she barely knows? Would she be trying to find a husband in him? Would she be trying to find a boyfriend in him? Would she be trying to access his income because she would be practically homeless. Maybe she has been a porn star or a prostitute and she needs to find a single man that can take care of her. Maybe her boyfriend of her husband left her and she feels the need to engage in sexual activity to win over the love of a new man as soon as possible.

What happens if she gets pregnant with her new boyfriend within three to six months? Will her new boyfriend tolerate it? Will her new boyfriend pay for it? Will her new boyfriend agree to a long-term relationship? Will her new boyfriend end their relationship on the spot?

This woman engaged in sexual activity under a state of desperation to find a new boyfriend. However, she had sexual activity with someone that she did not even know. Now, God must punish her for it. We can only pray that this woman will survive this.

When you try to make individuals of the same gender pregnant and have multiple partners over a short period of time, you might get a sexually transmitted disease. A man cannot make a man pregnant. A woman cannot make a woman pregnant. Why would a man want to make fifteen to twenty male partners pregnant in one year or within eighteen months? The same is true for a promiscuous woman. Why would a woman need ten partners within a two-year period?

It is God who decides who gets infected with a sexually transmitted disease. God has His own individual reasons for infecting someone with a sexually transmitted disease. We can pay a big price by infuriating God with our sexual behaviors.

We must understand that our sexuality is part of our relationship with God. Our sexuality works with a member of the opposite gender and God to create a human life, to give birth to a human life, and to develop a human life for the rest of our lives.

We are human beings. If we cannot understand that about God then we may never survive this sexually transmitted disease epidemic. It is a sad story for many people.

Young Adult Dating

Young adult dating should begin in college. Young adult dating in high school is very dangerous. A mistake can cause an unplanned teenage pregnancy. How do you prepare young adults to enter the dating scene on campus?

Young adults must understand that dating happens in the dorm cafeteria. Dating happens at football games. Dating happens at campus formal events. Dating involves sports games like racquetball or tennis. These types of dating are free and are included in the tuition.

There should be no sexual activity on campus between a young adult girl and a young adult boy. That is for their own protection. Sexual activity combined with exams and other responsibilities would be too stressful for the boy and the girl.

College is a learning experience. College is a social experience. An unplanned pregnancy can make college into a nightmare. Remember that you have a relationship with a God that loves you before you make the decision to abstain from sex or to have sex as an undergraduate in college. Think about how you would work with your girlfriend to support the baby if an abortion were out of the question.

Groping and molesting young women is sexual exploitation that hurts both the boyfriend and the girlfriend. Your missions in college are to pass your exams, to graduate, to get a job, to get married, and then to have kids.

Trying to sexually arouse a girlfriend or asking her to arouse you embarrasses women and hurts them. Men should not try to engage in that kind of sexual contact until after graduation.

Childbirth Versus Abortion

God creates all human life in His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. He creates a human life in response to His perception of sexual intimacy between a male partner and a female partner. God wants to create a new human life when He sees this kind of intimacy.

We have no right to destroy what God is trying to create in His Factory of Human Life inside of a woman's body. We participate in the process of the creation of human life through our sexuality and the way that our sexuality connects with God and a partner of the opposite gender.

An abortion is a miscarriage. Only God can authorize a miscarriage. If God has begun to create a new human life then He is the only One Supreme Being that has the right to force a pregnancy into a miscarriage. We have no right to tell the Supreme Creator of All Human and Nonhuman life in the Universe that he has made a mistake by trying to create a human life inside of a woman's body and we are going to go in there to destroy whatever He has done with His efforts. We do not care if God is in the process of creating a human life when we will tell him that we have the right to go into a woman's body and to destroy what he is trying to create inside of it. That is because the courts in the United State have Jurisdiction over Human Life that is Superior to that Jurisdiction of God over Human Life.

Childbirth and the development of human life are the two most beautiful events that can happen in a human being's life. There is not greater achievement that to achieve parenthood. That is what our young adults are supposed to be hearing from our educators.

What Is a Marriage?

A marriage is a contract between a woman, a man, and God. They agree that they will work together to create one or more human lives and that the couple, the man and the woman, will seek to develop those children after childbirth for the rest of their lives.

A marriage involves a commitment between God and a married couple that they will work with God to engage in a pregnancy and a childbirth. They will develop a newborn baby into a toddler, then into a child, and then into future levels of development. Heterosexuals are men and women that choose to work with a partner of the opposite gender to work with God to create and to develop human life on behalf of God.

Homosexual marriage does not mean much. They do not get pregnant. They do not develop children unless they adopt. They do not have the connection to God that we have. We want to be parents. We want to work with God.

What are homosexuals doing in trying to make each other pregnant in front of God? How can God deal with their behaviors? Some of them can have up to ten partners in a year. What do they gain by trying to make members of the same gender pregnant?

What does God gain by the efforts of homosexuals to persistently try to make men pregnant. Does God feel happy or insult when he must see this behavior every day?

This is just something for everyone to think about.

The Gift of Human Life

The greatest experience that a husband and wife can experience is to receive a new human life from God during childbirth. A couple feels genuine joy when they know that they will work with their relationship with God to develop their bundle of joy for the rest of his or her life.

How do you get an infant that is completely helpless to function? God helps parents to work with Him so that an infant can develop properly over time. God helps an infant to speak, to listen, to eat, to drink, and to walk.

Parents that are at a loss with their baby take orders from God. That is an unfortunate situation because a baby cannot talk. Subsequently, God helps parents to understand a baby's thoughts, needs, and desires. God helps parents, siblings, and all other family members to show nothing but love and affection for the new baby. That teaches the baby that humanity loves him or her.

It is a joy when parents here a child's first words. It is wonderful when a baby walks for the first time. It is wonderful when a baby becomes a toddler. It is a beautiful experience when parents, siblings, and family members can share and exchange love with the new child.

It is so important for the parents to pray to God. God helps all parents to develop their children as best as they can. God wants to help parents and educators to confront all the problems that they encounter with their kids. God does not want His kids. educators, and family members to suffer if something goes wrong with the child's development. God wants all of those who help children to come closer to Him to find Him. God wants a personal relationship with all His kids.